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3

will come to order.
Good morning, everyone, the -- for the

2
3

record, the Members present this morning, we

4

have the Vice-Chair of the Committee, Member

5

Pontanilla, and

6

Tavares.

7

is Council Chair Hokama, and joining us later

8

this morning is Member Johnson.

Com~ittee

Member Charmaine

And excused for this morning's meeting

Also present with us this morning, we

9
10

have,

from the Corporation Counsel, we have Ed

11

Kushi.

12

analyst, Gayle Revels, and our Committee

13

secretary,

14

welcome Camille Sakamoto.

And from staff, we have our Committee

filling in this morning, we're -- we

15
16

ITEM NO.4:

COUNTY HOUSING POLICY

(C.C. No. 05-132)

17
18
19
20

CHAIR MATEO:

This morning, Members, on the agenda we

have one item, HHS-4, the County Housing Policy.
Before going into that particular item,

21

we will open with public testimony, and as a

22

reminder, you will be allowed three minutes to

23

testify and a minute to conclude, and we are

24

going to go ahead and start with the first

25

individual signed up to testify have, Mr. Grant
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4

Chun.

2

Please recognize yourself and let us

3

know whether or not you represent a group or

4

organization.

5

is a real good time to turn off cell phones and

6

pagers.
Mr. Chun, good morning.

7

. BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY

8
9

And before Mr. Chun starts, this

MR. CHUN:

Good morning, Mr. Chairman.

Good morning,

10

Members.

11

President of A&B Properties here on Maui.

12

just have a -- a couple of comments regarding

13

the most current draft of the bill, which I have

14

discussed with the Chair and just want to offer

15

for the Committee's consideration.

16

My name is Grant Chun, and I am Vice
I

Regarding the applicability section, we

17

respectfully offer a simplified means by which

18

to handle applicability of the ordinance.

19

upon our review of the zoned and unzoned lands

20

in the County of Maui, it's our impression that

21

there's only really a very limited inventory of

22

lands zoned appropriately for residential uses

23

that is not already encumbered by some kind of

24

affordable housing requirement.

25

Based

And the concern that arose on our part
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1

was that, of this category of lands, many are

2

held by families,

3

our company, who may wish to subdivide for

4

division amongst siblings or, you know,

5

such situations.

6

could give

7

consequence wherein folks like that would be

8

required to be subject to the 30 percent

9

requirement for affordable housing.

10

some of whom actually work at

in other

And as the bill is drafted,

it

se to, perhaps, an unintended

So we believe that, you know, there's a

11

clear difference between zoned lands and unzoned

12

lands insofar as with zoned lands, obviously

13

there's a clear expectation on the part of the

14

owner as far as what he or she can do with the

15

lands in the future.

16

So our -- our suggestion is that the

17

in the applicability section, that unzoned

18

lands -- for unzoned lands, the requirements

19

outlined in this bill would be applied and would

20

be made a requirement of zoning; however,

21

zoned lands, we would respectfully suggest a

22

flat fee for a percentage of the units be

23

charged, comparable to what is done in

24

water setting with source development fees and

25

that -- and the like.
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1

We think that that's a -- a more

2

equitable way of treating situations where folks

3

already are, you know, in a situation to have

4

given rise to certain expectations as how -- as

5

to how they might use their lands in the future.
Another -- another one that I hope is

6

7

thought to be somewhat of a housekeeping kind of

8

issue.

9

reference to the use of residential lots to

In the current draft, there's a

10

address the affordable housing requirement in

11

the in-lieu section of the bill, and we would

12

respectfully suggest that the provision be

13

broadened a bit to also include the ability to

14

donate undeveloped parcels of land, which could

15

be used for affordable housing developments,

16

special needs housing, homeless resources, and

17

the like, uses that may not necessarily be

18

readily addressable by the provision of

19

residential -- a residential lot or lots.

20

So I -- I thought that would be just

21

a -- a way of giving a little bit more

22

flexibility in terms of the kind of -- In terms

23

of the means by which the in-lieu provision

24

could be satisfied.

25

Thirdly, with regard to the reference to
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1

two-bedroom units being priced for a two-person

2

median-income household, we would submit that it

3

might be appropriate to allow enough flexibility

4

to allow for the provision of one-bedroom units,

5

especially for households of only one or two

6

people.

7

MS. REVELS:

8

MR. CHUN:

Three minutes.
Thank you.
And the rest of my testimony has been,

9
10

actually, prepared in writing and submitted and

11

summarized, so I will conclude here, Mr. Chair.

12

Thank you.

13

CHAIR MATEO:

testifier?
The Chair would like to also,

16

17
18
19
20

Mr. Chun, thank you.

Members, any questions for the

14
15

Thank you.

record,

recognize Member Johnson's attendance.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
Grant,

for the

Yes, thank you very much,

for your testimony.
One of the questions that I have is on

21

your family subdivision, you know where you

22

speak about that, what has been happening is the

23

use of partitioning, where, ordinarily, a

24

family-owned subdivision, you know, you might

25

have several family members that own that
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1

parcel.

An outside party comes into the mix by

2

getting one of those members of the family to

3

actually sell and then forcing the property to

4

actually be sold.
Because it's still, you know, basically

5

6

in concept or in theory a family subdivision,

7

how would you see that in

8

your comments, how would you see that not being,

9

or would you not see it as a problem or a

10

potential problem for people that utilize

11

subdivisions that were originally families but

12

are now being,

13

usually to outside parties?

14

MR. CHUN:

I guess,

in the context of

forced to be sold,

I am not familiar with that particular

15

issue, but just to kind of, maybe,

summarize and

16

make sure that I am clear in my expression of

17

concern, it just seems to me that there's

18

actually a very limited inventory of lands that

19

are actually zoned that are not already subject

20

to some kind of requirement for affordable

21

housing.

22

inequitable to treat that small inventory of

23

lands, the bulk of which I would guess would be

24

mostly Upcountry, to treat that small inventory

25

of lands in the same breath that we would treat

And so it would seem to a degree
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9

lands that are seeking new zoning.
You know,

2

I

just think in terms of a

3

fairness analysis, and in an -

in terms of an

4

analysis as far as what folks might have

5

expected to be able to do with their lands,

6

because it is their land, after all,

7

that it would be more equitable to treat them

8

differently in the applicability section than

9

folks that were coming in to seek zoning.

I think

That's just sort of my -- I am not

10
11

familiar,

I'm sorry, with the partition

12

situation and -- and how families might be put

13

in a situation where they would need to do that.
I mean,

14

specifically, the situation I am

15

talking about is a colleague of mine at A&B,

16

actually.

17

farms,

18

it's at a certain time, their, you know,

19

20 acres or so will -- will need to be

20

subdivided for the other siblings, none of whom

21

would fall in the affordable housing, you know,

22

criteria.

23

kind of consequence of the ordinance that --

24

that they should even have to be put in the

25

situation to worry about this.

They still farm, but only one brother

you know, at this point.

And it's

And it just seems sort of a bizarre
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And so I -- I am just suggesting a means

1

2

by which to alleviate that kind of problem

3

maybe unintended consequence from arising.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

MR. CHUN:

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

MR. CHUN:

8

CHAIR MATEO:

9
10
11

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.
Thank you, Mr. Chun.

Thank you.
The next testifier is Mr. Thomas,

Thomas Cook.

And Mr. Cook will be followed by

Mr. Harvey Goth.
MR. COOK:

Good morning, Council Chair, Council

12

Members.

13

speak on behalf of the Maui Contractors'

14

Association.

15

thank you for your work.

16

earlier to work with the building community, and

17

you have been very receptive, and the dialogue

18

back and forth,

19

incorporating it into the revised drafts.

20

have had a lot of revised drafts.

21

hard time keeping up with it personally.

22

My name is Thomas Cook.

I am here to

We have been working -- we want to
You made a commitment

as far as taking comments and
We

I am having a

A couple of points that I wanted to make

23

was the -- if we could include, possibly, the

24

Council into the time review factor.

25

large projects historically has taken a lot of

Reviewing
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1

time, and that's one of the factors that we have

2

talked about, the -- the ordinance outlines

3

review times for engineering and planning and

4

whatnot.

5

could get a grasp on how long the Council has to

6

address the lssue.

The Council is

is a factor,

And I know it's a big issue.

I wanted to get into that.

7

if you

Part of the

8

resistance of a lot of development is the lack

9

of infrastructure.

And I believe things are

10

going to get slow in the next three to four

11

years.

12

as it is, but it always has.

13

there's a cycle to the building.

14

economy or national economy, things will change

15

and things will slow down.

16

to build the infrastructure.

17

of, my opinion is the time to build the housing

18

is during the good times, and the infrastructure

19

is what helps mitigate some of the slow times.

20

And that's really if the government is funding

21

it and spearheading it.

22

It's really hard to believe now, as busy
Historically,
In the world

That's the best time
And so,

just sort

One way that we could get housing really

23

quick is if we would encourage and allow ohana

24

units Upcountry, and just make sure that they

25

are not for vacation rentals.

That could
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1

people have a lot of equity in their homes right

2

now, and they could build, possibly, ohana

3

units.

4

County could look at that and encourage that,

5

that's something that the community can kind of

6

like help itself create this, and people benefit

7

as a result of it.
There's traffic concerns, there's water,

8

9

And if the Council would look -- the

there's sewer, there's all of these concerns,

10

and I

11

time, we will solve it.

12

Hawaii intersection,

13

years.

14

bypass, that was spoke -- discussed for years

15

and years and years.

16

Eddie Tam Park, Pukalani Pool, you know,

17

last 35 years, we have had these discussions,

18

and there's been constraints and concerns in the

19

community.

20

just ask that you keep in mind that in
The Haleakala-Hana

I mean, that was a mess for

Now it works really well.

The Pukalani

We have a Pukalani bypass.

The infrastructure will be built.

It

21

will catch up,

22

without us working towards it, but please keep a

23

long view in this process.

24
25

I believe.

in the

And I guess,
this ordinance,

And it's -- and not

in summary,

I would ask

as I mentioned in my last
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1

testimony, is hopefully part of the solution but

2

the affordable housing inventory and affordable

3

rental inventory will be solved by a

4

public-private partnership through a variety of

5

menus, and not simply a percentage of new

6

subdivisions.

7

MS. REVELS:

Three minutes.

8

MR. COOK:

9

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

Members, any questions for the

10
11

testifier?
Thank you, Mr. Cook.

12
13

MR. COOK:

14

CHAIR MATEO:

15

Jencks.

16

Thank you, Mr. Cook.

MR. GOTH:

Thank you.
Harvey Goth, to be followed by Charlie

Good morning, Mr. Chair, Members of the

17

Committee.

18

President of D.R. Horton,

19

Division.

20

muted, of reading all of the drafts, and it's

21

been interesting to watch its progress.

22

My name is Harvey Goth.

I am Vice

Schuler Homes

I have had the pleasure,

somewhat

I am happy to say that the designation

23

of what should be affordable I think has made

24

real progress.

25

deficiencies in the details of how it is to be

But there are serious
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1

carried out.

2

Use Research Foundation has submitted testimony.

3

I

4

of the problems we are addressing.

5

I have submitted testimony.

Land

really would hope that you would address some

The -- I think the industry as a whole

6

is supportive of what you are trying to do,

7

which is to set up an affordable situation;

8

however, you are going to run into tremendous

9

problems, particularly in the restriction --

10

application of the restrictions that you are

11

trying to put to maintain these in

12

affordability.

13

maintenance of restrictions on all of the units

14

from the 80 percent through 160 for 25 years.

15

That's way out of any norm, and I don't think it

16

is a good idea.

17

For instance, you have a

Typically, you should try to put your

18

restrictions,

if at all on the 80 percenters.

19

But once you got to 100 percent of median income

20

and on above, you are hitting close to market.

21

NOw, you know, today we have a wonderful period

22

of low interest rates, which has made

23

affordability a lot better, but interest rates

24

aren't going to stay low forever.

25

run into the great problems in Oahu was in the

And where we
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1

late '90s, when interest rates were up and sales

2

were down, and affordable pricing and market

3

pricing almost got into parity.

4

not sell a unit with restrictions.

5

not meet concurrency requirements, which meant

6

you couldn't build anything.

7

in -- and -- and then the State got out of the

8

restrictions.

9

their restrictions and as long as it was sold at

Then you could
You could

And we had to go

And they completely waived all of

10

the prescribed price, that's all the -- anybody

11

in a State project had to do; whereas,

12

we had to meet those restrictions.

13

result, we came to just a standstill.

14

locally,

So as a

The Council in Oahu recognized it and

15

put us in a moratorium, which expired in August

16

of last year, and we are now in an interim

17

period in which where we are trying to adapt the

18

'94 rules to present situation.

19

I really would urge that in the area of

20

how you step from your -- your levels of

21

affordability into your restrictions and

22

management, sit down in a workshop with people

23

like LURF, and I know they would be happy to sit

24

down and work out a program that would at least

25

get between the industry and your staff and come
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up with a workable solution.

2

By the way, the one thing I want to

3

point out, and I have pointed out from the

4

beginning in my letters, these restrictions do

5

not have a mortgagee protection clause, and you

6

should have your Council talk to a lender, but I

7

am pretty sure that no lender is going to lend

8

on any of these units if that restriction

9
10

MS. REVELS:
MR. GOTH:

Three minutes.
-- does not disappear upon a foreclosure.
I have a bunch of comments, but I will

11

12
13

stop there.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Goth.

14

Members,

15

Ms. Johnson.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

any questions for Mr. Goth?

Yes,

and I appreciate your

17

all your comments because that's the one area

18

that I think we have not had as much input, you

19

know,

20

from the mortgage lenders.
But one of the things that

and I

21

guess it's a challenge for us, when a person

22

goes in and buys the home, one of the challenges

23

that we have had is the speculation --

24

MR. GOTH:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

rearing its ugly head.
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1

because we are trying to build an

2

anti-speculation into the ordinance, do you have

3

any other mechanisms that you feel would be

4

workable, shared equity, maybe even a sliding

5

scale based on the length of time that the

6

person actually owns the home?

7

MR. GOTH:

That's been something everybody fights

8

with.

9

builder,

I can tell you, as a

as a large

speculation is one of our biggest

10

problems.

11

our developments -- the problem with

12

speculation, it's wonderful until the market

13

starts to go the other way, and then our biggest

14

competitor in our own divisions is the

15

speculator who wants to get out.

16

sell beneath us,

17

And if we permit much speculation In

All they do is

and we don't sell our product.

We have gone into the one-year, two-year

18

requirement.

19

for that period.

20

period, it's almost impossible to -- to manage.

21

You cannot resell; you must hold
We have found beyond that

Working with the various counties, we

22

have found that they too have found it's almost

23

impossible to manage a buy-back program.

24

are going to have an anti-speculation, you

25

almost have to have a buy-back.
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The problem with the buy-back is,

at the

2

time of the buy-back, the financing will be

3

totally different than at the time of the sale,

4

and you can get into you got to

5

back at what?

6

happens?

7

you buy it

Do I give them a profit?

What

That's been the real problem.
And from the developer's point of Vlew,

8

once I have sold it,

9

straight,

I don't want to see it again.

10

sold it.

I will take care of my warranty

11

problems and move down the road.

12

to be sitting there having to enforce these --

13

the speculation in this area.

14

just being completely
I have

I don't want

I went into it and was told to sell a

15

unit at 80 percent.

16

sold probably below cost.

17

as part of doing the overall business within the

18

community.

19

like it or not, we have had to live with this.

20

And it is not just here,

21

also national.

22

your smaller units, your poorer locations,

23

you live with the condition.

24
25

That 80 percent unit was
But I look upon that

Good or bad, whether we as builders

in the State, but it's

So you live with it.

You do
and

But then to put on a condition that we
have to enforce a buyback just doesn't work.
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And the counties basically have not had funds.

2

So you can't put an anti-speculation and

3

not have a result.

4

They are going to sell it.

5

lender, he forecloses,

6

conditions will disappear on a foreclosure.

7

that's a long answer.

8

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Somebody has to sell a unit.
Or it goes to a

and all of your
So

No, and I understand because

I think that it's important for us to understand

10

what the issues are that both the buyer faces

11

and you, you know, of course, as a seller.

12

one question I would also have is in regard to,

13

I guess, changing market conditions --

14

MR. GOTH:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But

Yes.
-- which you have spoken

16

about, other people have spoken about.

17

market changes, do you believe there should be

18

some kind of a mechanism within the ordinance

19

that, I guess, is a clause or some kind of a

20

reference that maybe sets thresholds that when

21

the market conditions do change, that the

22

ordinance also can respond to that?

23

MR. GOTH:

When the

I have never approached it from that way.

24

I am not sure the ordinance can take into

25

consideration the various and sundry types of
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1

ramifications.

The primary problem in market

2

change for the developer is the interest rate.

3

Because we have no control.

4

basically,

5

issued State mortgage bonds.

6

with even a State mortgage bond is it was a

7

limited number of revenue bonds that came out

8

for mortgages,

9

it.

And the State,

I don't know the last time they
But the trouble

and not everybody could get to

And you had to go forward and buy them now

10

to deliver them a year from now.

The trouble

11

with that is if interest changed on you, you had

12

a big loss and so it was kind of an iffy

13

situation.

14

I think the basic way is to look at it

15

like you would look at a normal business deal.

16

If you know what it is going in, and you have

17

reasonable outs, which is you market it for a

18

period; if interest rates go up and people can't

19

qualify,

20

do.

21

having done it, not stuck.

22

problems in your carrying out.

23

I have done what you have asked me to

I should be relieved and given credit for
That's one of the

You have almost 240 days of holding

24

time.

25

we look at a month as costing us one percent of

That's way beyond reasonable.

Typically,
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1

our sales price is cost of holding.

2

maintenance of the unit, taxes, et cetera.

3

make us sit on a unit, go through multiple sales

4

programs, and mostly it is because the buyer

5

can't qualify.

6

lack of buyers, he just doesn't have enough

7

money.

To

It isn't a

And -- and the problem we are going to

8

9

That what I mean.

That's

get is as the interest rates go up,

just think

10

about it.

11

18 percent increase in the cost of ownership.

12

People forget that.

13

sitting here at 6 percent, a year from now,

14

don't think.

15

ago,

16

at 4.78, and I still don't understand it.

17

it's going to happen.

18

going to stay down,

19

everything are going up, up, up.

20

At 5 percent to 6 percent, that's an

Now,

You are not going to be
I

I kept saying that six months

and I look down,

a 30-year bond came down
But

Interest rates are not

and yet our costs and

So I think the best way to handle this

21

is really to kind of keep it simple.

Really

22

keep it as simple as possible, and if we go out

23

and people can't qualify, we should have a right

24

to say we have done what we ought to do.

25

need to be let out of the requirement to produce
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1

this unit or you buy it.

2

you have money, and you want to buy it.

3

just sit there and beat your head against a rock

4

is no good for anybody.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You, the County, if
But to

I really appreciate your

6

comments.

7

have done just that; they have come back to the

8

Council for relief.

9

your testimony.

10

MR. GOTH:

And on some occasions, developers

So thank you very much for

Unfortunately, that usually takes a year.

11

Because that's what we had to do on Oahu.

12

lived with the problem, because we had to amend

13

all the UA's.

14

and say, okay, you have done a good job, you can

15

go away.

16

to go through all of the normal amendment of an

17

ordinance procedure.

18

to do it, and we all knew for a year we were

19

going to sit there and have to suck it up.

20

anyway, thank you for listening.

And you couldn't just amend one

It affected everybody.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

CHAIR MATEO:

24
25

And so we had

Well, it got so bad we had

So,

Thank you.

Thank you very much.
Charlie Jencks.

23

We

And Mr. Jencks will be

followed by Mr. Riley.
MR. JENCKS:

Good morning, Mr. Chair, Members of the
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1

Committee.

2

come and talk to this issue, and I appreciate

3

Mr. Goth coming today from,

4

D.R. Horton.

It's good to see a major homebuilder

I would say,

5

Schuler Homes,

following Mr. Cook's

6

comments, that the bill has come a long way,

7

we appreciate the changes that you have been

8

incorporating over the term of discussion on the

9

bill.

10

and

I have a few discussion items for this

morning, however.
In talking about the issue of

11

12

applicability and the trigger, as Mr. Chung

13

talked about,

14

my experience in Public Works, the majority of

15

subdivision that you see on a monthly basis, are

16

the smaller subdivisions,

17

lots, and these are usually in the areas

18

where

19

you have agriculturally zoned land or rural

20

zoned where people can subdivide for family

21

purposes or for sale purposes.

22

I agree totally.

four,

Looking back on

five, maybe six

like in the East Maui/Upcountry area,

And this bill and the applicability

23

section as defined currently would,

I agree with

24

Mr. Grant,

25

create a backlash against the Council and those

adversely affect those people and
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1

that are entertaining this type of trigger.

And

2

I -- I think it adversely affects those people.
One of the best approaches in my mind to

3

4

getting affordability accomplished in the

5

Upcountry area would be to make sure the Pookela

6

well is completed, that there's an additional 2

7

million gallons of water available today,

8

those people that have needs for 1,000 water

9

meters, get those meters and build ohana units

10

Upcountry.

That would,

I think,

11

significant issue of affordability and

12

availability in Maui County.

and

address a

One of the issues on affordable -- on

13
14

the -- on the subdivision side is -- and I was

15

just thinking about what Mr. Goth said and

16

Mr. Cook and Chun, is that I am not sure you are

17

aware, you cannot lease land in Maui County.

18

you have an ag piece of land, and you want to

19

lease it, you have to subdivide it.

20

if you do a subdivision to create six or seven

21

or eight leasehold interests in your land, you

22

would then be subject to this bill?

That means

I am not -- I am not quite sure that's

23
24

where you are going.

25

says.

But that's what the law

If you want to lease land,

If

it has to be
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1

legally subdivided; therefore, you are subject

2

to this piece of legislation.

3

that's where you intended to go with that.

4

I am not sure

I think with regard to the issue of what

5

it is we understand we need to do as a builder,

6

the predictability issue is still here and still

7

a big concern.

8

an ordinance that includes an inclusionary

9

approach to affordability, then the developer or

It seems to me if you generate

10

homebuilder should be able to decide what he is

11

going to build to satisfy the requirements of

12

the bill.

13

Right now the bill says the Department

14

will decide, and I think that creates an onerous

15

role for the Department but also creates

16

lessens the predictability for the homeowner

17

builder.

18

The question is if I am building product

19

in the 120 percent range or the 160 percent

20

range,

21

to me -- it's not really clear to me.

22

building 100 units at 140 percent or 120

23

percent, or even 160, which is included in this

24

legislation, then I should be excused from this

25

bill and not be required to do additional

am I subject to this bill?

It would seem
If I am
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1

affordable, and I -- it is not really clear.

2

that's your intent, then you should make that

3

clear in the bill.

If

4

MS. REVELS:

Three minutes.

5

MR. JENCKS:

The -- the breakdown for homeowner and

6

rental is fine.

We appreciate that.

7

The incentives, what is meant by

8

permits, does that include subdivisions?

9

not sure.

10

I am

It is not clear in the bill.

And I would say to you,

it would be a

11

great thing for the Council to say,

12

bill, put a one-year limit on your discussion,

13

vote up or down on discretionary applications

14

before the Council, Change in Zoning,

15

Plan Amendment.

16

create certainty and predictability for the

17

marketplace.

18

you saying one-year limit, vote up or down would

19

be a huge stake and commitment on your part to

20

help the process.

21
22
23

in this

Community

That would help -- that would

That's not in here.

But just for

Thank you for the density bonus, by the
way, that was helpful.

And I appreciate that.

Just one final word on following up on

24

Mr. -- what Mr. Goth was talking about cost,

25

took a 7500-square-foot lot, factored in
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1

8-and-a-half-percent carry for a year on the

2

land,

3

3-percent-per-month increase on direct home

4

construction costs, and a 4 percent indirect

5

increase on indirect construction, curb, gutter,

6

water, sewer.

just carrying the land, a

7

MS. REVELS:

8

THE WITNESS:

9
10

Four minutes.
If I take a $377,000 house, that 120

percent three-bedroom, that cost goes up
$115,000 in one year.
So the question is where does that money

11

12

come from?

13

time it takes to get product into the

14

marketplace and keep the cost at a reasonable

15

basis.

16

CHAIR MATEO:

The whole point here is reducing the

Thank you very much.
Thank you, Mr. Jencks.

17

Members, questions for the testifier?

18

Thank you, Mr. Jencks.

19

Jim Riley.

20

MR. RILEY:

Good morning, Council Members, Chairman

Danny Mateo.

22

work with a company called West Maui Land.

23

speaking as an individual.

24
25

My name is Jim Riley.

I work -- I

21

I guess I would like to preface my
remarks by saying I am -- I am very leery of
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1

government -- government's ability to -- to step

2

in and solve problems in the economy or -- or in

3

this particular case in the -- in the housing

4

segment by creating additional regulations and

5

additional ordinances.

6

I think a great part of the problem of

7

the lack of affordable housing comes from

8

existing government regulations that make it

9

very, very, very hard for a homebuilder to get a

10

development under way.

11

Interestingly, there is a second measure

12

that I have read in the paper has been

13

introduced, a charter amendment to allocate a

14

certain percentage of the County budget to

15

affordable housing.

16

lot closer to identifying government's role,

17

what I would perceive as government's role.

18

And I think this comes a
or

I think government's role should be to

19

attempt to provide housing and other necessities

20

for people who cannot economically succeed in

21

society.

22

this 2 percent of the government revenues and

23

work with private enterprise on viable housing

24

options for the truly, the truly desolate,

25

it would be a role that government should be

And I think if government was to take
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involved in.

2

Once government gets involved in trying

3

to regulate and provide housing for the median

4

and above median income residents of our

5

society, government is -- is attempting to

6

manipulate what the free market will do on its

7

own.

8

government sees as what society would like, and

9

in trying to balance all of these goals, and to

10

try and regulate where housing should exist and

11

what housing is the right amount of housing,

12

government causes shortages in the housing

13

market, which is very obviously where we are

14

right now.

There's a lot of different goals that

These will correct over time.

If one went back to the early '90s,

15
16

housing was in a depression on Maui.

17

couldn't sell their inventory.

18

projects were built and sitting basically empty.

19

Builders

Condominium

If the private sector can react to

20

changes in the economic situation, housing will

21

be built.

22

MS. REVELS:

23

MR. RILEY:

Three minutes.
I know this is hard for government to do,

24

but government should be concentrating on

25

providing infrastructure, on putting new water
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1

systems in, on getting new road built, on

2

allowing areas that have adequate

3

infrastructure -- Puunene, with the new road

4

system, seems to be an ideal place.

5

should be looking into the future as to where

6

housing can and should be built, and getting

7

infrastructure to those locations and allowing

8

private enterprise.

9

Just one more comment.

Government

Perpetual--

10

affordable housing in perpetuity,

11

an apartment building, there's a very good

12

chance that that apartment building will not be

13

maintained because there will not be adequate

14

funds for the maintenance of it.

15

decent change that that apartment building is

16

going to run down over a period of time, and at

17

some point it's going to get condemned because

18

it becomes unlivable.

19

government can solve these problems by writing

20

legislation.

21

MS. REVELS:

22

MR. RILEY:

23

CHAIR MATEO:

24
25

in the way of

There's a

I -- I don't think

Four minutes.
Thank you very much.
Thank you.
Members, any questions for the

testifier?
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1

Thank you, Mr. Riley.

2

Mr. Riley was the last individual signed

3

up to testify.

4

Gallery wanting to testify, please come down to

5

the podium at this time.

6

running down -- that's, Members, with no

7

objections, the Chair would like to close public

8

testimony.

9
10

Seeing everybody

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO:

11
12

If there's any individual in the

Thank you.
. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

CHAIR MATEO:

Members, if you recall at our last

13

meeting, there were several questions, both from

14

testifiers and Committee Members, that had to do

15

with the considerations of funding.

16

financial lenders will consider loans, taking

17

into consideration the policy deed restrictions.

18

And at that meeting, we didn't have access to

19

the resource individuals to ask questions of.

20

Whether

This morning, we do have those resources

21

available to us.

This morning, we have a panel

22

that will be addressing the components of our

23

policy as well as address questions from the

24

Committee Members regarding the financial

25

aspects of deed restrictions and financing and
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mortgage availability, et cetera.

2

This morning, we have with us from

3

American Savings Bank, Barbara Franco, the

4

Senior Loan Officer.

5

Mortgage Broker for Trans Pacific Mortgage.

6

from the Maui County Employees Federal Credit

7

Union, the Loan Officer Ray Pascua.

8
9

At this

We have Elena Walker, the
And

at this time, Members, the

Chair will ask for a two-minute recess so we can

10

have these individuals come down and set up the

11

table area.

Recess.

12

RECESS:

9:42 a.m.

13

RECONVENE:

9:47 a.m.

14

CHAIR MATEO:

15

(Gavel.)

(Gavel.)

This meeting will reconvene.

Members, again, this morning, we are

16

privileged to have with us Barbara Franco from

17

American Savings Bank, Ray Pascua from the Maui

18

County Employees Federal Credit Union, and Elena

19

Walker with Trans Pacific Mortgage.

20

These are our panelists this morning

21

representing the financial institutions, and all

22

of them had the opportunity to take a look at

23

the particular area of the ordinance that

24

questions regarding finance-ability arose,

25

this morning I will open the floor to them, to
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

and

HHS 2/16/06

33

1

provide comment.

2

all done,

3

for questions.

4

I

And when their comments are

will open the floor to the Members

So at this point, if we can start with

5

Barbara Franco from American Savings, and again,

6

good morning.

7

MS. FRANCO:

8

CHAIR MATEO:

9

MS. FRANCO:

Good morning.

Can you hear me?

Yes.
Good morning.

I am with American

10

Savings Bank.

11

have been there for the last 16 years.

12

I am a senior loan officer, and I

I know that we are here just to address

13

some of the questions on if we do any provisions

14

on our mortgages,

15

buy-backs.

16

or how we look at the

At American Savings Bank, we don't add

17

anything to our mortgage.

18

But we do need to review the buy-back provisions

19

in our underwriting department to make sure that

20

it's still is okay based on the sales price.

21

But it was never really a concern that we had to

22

add it to our mortgagee statement.

23

It's pretty standard.

The -- the other thing we do is we do

24

have an occupancy requirement form that each of

25

the buyers has to sign, and all it really says
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1

is that they need to reside in the property for

2

12 months.

3

anything beyond that,

4

proposed for the buy-back privilege at

5

underwriting time.

6

MR. PASCUA:

So the bank doesn't really look at
other than what

what is

Good morning, Mr. Chair and Committee

7

Members.

My name is Ray Pascua,

I am the

8

assistant manager of the Maui County Employee

9

Federal Credit Union, and I know Barbara because

10

I was at American Savings for 11 years on Oahu,

11

doing mortgages.

12

in Kaahumanu for the last seven years.

13

have been with the Maui County Employee Federal

14

Credit Union for the last three years.

15

And I ran Territorial Savings
And I

And in regards to the buy-backs,

in

16

regards to any clauses,

reading what we have

17

gotten, it's similar to what HCDCH or what they

18

had done in Waiehu Terrace, where they had a

19

ten-year buy-back with shared appreciation, and

20

the lenders had no problems doing those loans.

21

They were not deemed,

22

They were actually saleable.

23

took -- American Savings, actually, took quite a

24

few of those loans.

25

Countrywide, and other lenders also participated

let's say, non-conforming.
Countrywide

Mainland lenders, such as
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1

in those loans.

Waiehu Terrace has shared

2

appreciation.

3

We continue to refinance in that area,

4

consideration of shared appreciation.

The ten-year buy-back is gone.

In areas where ten -- sorry,

5

in

I

6

apologize.

7

ten-year buy-back might have not disappeared,

8

but again, we will consider still doing those

9

loans within the boundaries set by HCDCH.

10

There are certain areas where the

So if the County, again, says this is

11

the way it is going to be, then again, as a

12

lender, you know, we will structure our loans to

13

make sure, one, that, as a lender, we are not

14

put in a position of much risk, but at the same

15

time, being able to do the loans for the

16

residents of the Maui County.
I guess the other -- I guess one -- I

17

don't know if I have three minutes --

18

(Laughter.)

19

ALL:

20

MR. PASCUA:

-- but the thing is there was a

21

provision in here that says at least 10 percent

22

down.

23

Committee and the Chair,

24

do loans at 3 percent and 5 percent down

25

payment.

But just information passed on to the
is that, you know, we

And depending on the price that you
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1

put on to these affordable homes, as you call

2

it, 10 percent might be a whole lot of money for

3

someone to save for their first home.

4

if it is a 300, that's $30,000.

5

Barbara has it in the bank, but I really don't

6

have that in my checking account.

You know,

And I know

So you know, that's -- you know,

7

I can

8

think, you know, as the Committee, might work

9

with the lenders saying, hey, you know,

if you

10

guys going to do 3 percent, 5 percent loans, and

11

it is not a problem, then you might remove the

12

10 percent commitment by the buyer offhand.

13

Thank you.

14

CHAIR MATEO:

15

MS. WALKER:

Sure.
Good morning, everyone.

Elena Walker

16

from Trans Pacific Mortgage group.

17

mortgage broker, and what that means is I

18

basically find lenders out there to finance your

19

projects.

20

Bank, local banks, or it could be the Mainland

21

lenders.

22

the financing.

23

that it's been very difficult for me with the

24

type of clients that I have had to find

25

financing.

I

am a

It could be with American Savings

I kind of sit on a different side of
And I

just want to be forthright
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With the banks, they have various

2

restrictions.

3

They want pay stubs, 30 days pay stubs.

4

want two months bank statements to qualify these

5

people, and good credit.

6

They want two years tax returns.
They

So when they can't get them through,

7

then they come to me.

8

have been in the industry,

9

working with the individual clients, we need to

10

meet with them up front and find out where they

11

are with their credit, with their income, and

12

with their finances.

13

then we can figure out who the lender is that's

14

going to actually lend to them.

15

And my 25 years that I
I

have found that,

Once we get to that point,

The type of loans that they do basically

16

are considered A paper, okay.

17

Alt. A, which is stated income, and subprime,

18

which are people that fall below the 640,

19

credit score.

20

40 percent debt-to-incomei it may be higher

21

based on their debt.

22

bag on the other end as a mortgage broker.

23

I

do more the

620

Their income may not be the 45 to

So I

kind of get the mixed

So my job basically is to try and fit

24

them into a loan program based on what's

25

available.
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I draw on my own experience with the

1

2

project that I think we all are familiar with,

3

the Lokahi Pacific program.

4

pretty generous program, where they allowed a

5

$15,000 grant to help the buyer be able to

6

afford some of the closing costs and down

7

payment.

8

And we, as a lender, we subordinate that to the

9

first,

That was fine.

And they had a

The grant is good.

which helps them.

10

So with that,

it helped the consumer be

11

able to buy the home, but they still had to

12

qualify for the home.

13

people that were not qualified through the

14

banks.

15

And I got a lot of the

So you -- you look at the picture and

16

you say, okay, now, how am I going to do this?

17

So now, as a broker,

18

lender that will.

19

you have to work with the consumer, you have to

20

get them qualified and get them to the point

21

where they can afford that home.

22

I have to go out and find a

And it takes time.

Because

So I would say, majority of my

23

borrowers, when it comes to the affordable

24

housing,

25

why they come to me.

don't qualify at the banks.

And that's
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I can go on and on and explain to you

1
2

various cases, but that's my standpoint, as far

3

as being a mortgage broker, that it's very

4

difficult for a lot of these people, who really

5

are trying to get into these homes, to find

6

financing.

7

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.
So, Ms. Walker,

8

you a question,

9

and I am going to ask

and maybe we can just, you know,

10

have the other institutions also respond as

11

well.
So with your experience and with what

12
13

you have just shared with us, the question that

14

would be one of the more,

15

leading questions that we have heard for the

16

last number of days, deed restrictions is not

17

acceptable to mortgage lenders in terms of being

18

able to get the financing needs to purchase?

19

MS. WALKER:

I guess,

question --

It varies with lender to lender.

I

20

think the local banks may accept that.

21

you have a consumer that you need to work a

22

little closer with,

23

payment, and things like that,

24

little more difficult to,

25

CHAIR

~~TEO:

Okay.

But when

as far as credit, or down
it makes it a

say, sell the loan.

Thank you.
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MR. PASCUA:

Mr. Chair, the buy-back provision,

3

shared appreciation, would not cause any

4

problems of getting financing.

5

basically,

6

State project, which had a ten-year and a shared

7

appreciation.

8

banks, but again, the Mainland lenders were

9

willing to lend on the -- on these properties

Again, you know,

I go back to Waiehu Terrace, the

And basically, not just the local

10

offhand, and we continue to actually still sell

11

loans to Mainland lenders with a shared

12

appreciation, with the State subordinating the

13

position on the shared appreciation.
So, basically deed restrictions such as,

14

15

agaln, on the buy-back and the shared

16

appreciation, are workable.

17

CHAIR MATEO:

18

MR. PASCUA:

19

CHAIR MATEO:

20

MS. FRANCO:

Thank you.
Welcome.
Ms. Franco -- Ms. Franco.
I will ditto what Ray said.

We just

21

need to review it for underwriting, but it is

22

not a restriction with

23

&~erican

Savings Bank.

And most of the loans we do for these

24

particular affordable housing, or people who

25

fall under the first-time horne-buyer program, we
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1

do 100 percent financing,

2

been a concern of the bank for all the ones that

3

we have done in the past.

4

CHAIR MATEO:

panelists?
Ms. Johnson.

7
8
9

Thank you very much.
Members, questions for any of the

5

6

so it's never really

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I really appreciate what,

you know, input you are giving us.

10

One of the scenarios that was, and you

11

probably heard from one of the testifiers,

is in

12

the situation of a foreclosure.

13

are holding the paper on a particular unit,

14

it goes into foreclosure.

15

conditions have altered dramatically, do you,

16

your institution, because you are being,

17

know,

18

how does this impact you when all of a sudden,

19

you know, the market conditions drop, and those

20

people that can afford offload their homes,

21

then you guys,

22

paper.

23

MR. PASCUA:

Let's say you
and

Because market
in

you

I guess, very liberal in some situations,

So can

and

in effect, would be left holding
can you address that issue?

Basically, what happens is that our --

24

our loan-to-value is based on the initial price

25

anyway,

so if it goes to foreclosure,

if -- if,
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1

you know, the provision is set where you cannot

2

either get a second -- you know, as long as the

3

loan-to-value from the initial purchase price is

4

where it's at, then basically, the lender stands

5

not to lose any moneys because when we sell,

6

even though your provisions are there, we sell

7

based on, you know, again your restrictions.
So again, the lender does not -- does

8

9

not stand to lose -- if the market turns where

10

of course it's lesser value, then everybody

11

loses.

12

and the values are reduced, then by all means,

13

it is just basically a business loss.

14

So again, you know, if the market turns

But again, in regards to a restriction,

15

the loan-to-va1ue that we set is based on your

16

purchase price.

17

think, in -- in this bill, and I think it has to

18

be tightened up a little bit, where basically

19

saying, you know,

20

second mortgage or refinance, okay, then, you

21

know, is it warranted or is it within the means

22

of, again, the County's provisions offhand.

23

Again, you have restrictions,

I

if they are going to get a

But first mortgage,

loan-to-value,

24

purchase price, we don't stand to lose.

25

if the market turns, then that's -- no one has a
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1

crystal ball.

2

business.

3

Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So it is just part of

I really appreciate your

4

comment on that, because I think that's been one

5

of the challenges lS that we are trying to draft

6

legislation based on what was explained to us, a

7

really volatile market,

8

we have a crystal ball and can foresee what is

9

going to happen in the future,

10

and that I guess unless

One of the things that,

we won't know.
also,

and it is

11

along these same lines, is right now we have

12

what I believe is an overheated real estate

13

market with artificially accelerating prices

14

based on,

15

have many people that are not local, but many

16

speculators that are driving and fueling this

17

influx of capital.

18

I guess, supply and demand,

and we

How do you see this -- do you see this

19

really as creating, maybe, when you spoke about

20

the value -- I mean, when I think of value,

21

look, all right, what did it cost to build the

22

home?

23

you know, where you're looking at something

24

that's closer to actual construction costs.

25

then having something that's artificially

What is the real value of the land?
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1

inflated because people who have much more

2

capital come into the market and then just flood

3

it with all of these dollars that, you know, are

4

not local.
How do you deal with that?

5

Or do you

6

not, and just say, well, that's what the price

7

is, and that's what we are going to lend to?

8

9

MR. PASCUA:

I think you are right.

the price is.

It is just what

And you know, if the market

10

should turn, the real estate market should turn,

11

it is not just market homes, everyone's --

12

everyone's property value will be affected.

13

again, we don't have a crystal ball.

14

basically come to the point that where it is

15

just going to be -- you know,

16

to be a taken, then it is a business loss that's

17

to be taken into consideration offhand.

And

It's

if there is a loss

18

You know, you try to make a loan, you

19

you hope that properties will not depreciate,

20

but in -- again, who is to say?

21

time, as a lender, we -- based on today, we

22

cannot -- we cannot do a loan and say, well,

23

hey, you know, we think the property is going to

24

reduce by 20 percent in ten years, so guess

25

what?

But at the same

This is how much I am going to lend you.
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If the value -- the appraisal value

2

comes in today as what -- as the appraisal comes

3

in, basically, that's the

4

will use to determine our loan-to-value.

5

happens in the future,

6

unfortunately.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

the value that we
What

no one knows,

Yeah, and I think that's one

8

of my problems always is I look at what it

9

actually costs, let's say, to construct a home,

10

and then I am equating that to what properties

11

are going for.

12

these homes I would call them cracker boxes

13

because they are really not a home that is

14

something that you should be, perhaps, getting

15

that kind of price for,

16

that's able to be afforded, that's what we are

17

stuck with.

18

And you know,

I guess, some of

and yet,

if that's all

And I -- I gather that the other -- I

19

think is it Elena, she would -- you would like

20

to also respond?

21

MS. WALKER:

The only thing I wanted to comment on is

22

if -- now, this is kind of out of box because

23

that's been pretty much what I deal with.

24
25

If there were restrictions on the amount
that a person could borrow,

I believe Waiehu
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1

Terrace, they had certain restrictions.

2

to go through a calculation, and then

3

subordinate whatever the SAE was as far as how

4

much was actually due.

5

You had

One tier was to subordinate that, and

6

the other tier was how much could they actually

7

borrow was restricted, too.

8

take the full equity out of the property if they

9

were within that buy-back clause.

10

So they couldn't

So there were multiple tiers,

and if you

11

were to control that on a government level,

12

far as putting different tiers in there,

13

what the consumer can borrow, maybe that might

14

control outside the loan-to-value concept.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And thank you.

as

as to

And I think

16

one of the things, and -- and I don't know if

17

this -- because I am not familiar with the

18

mortgage business, but because we are looking

19

at, okay,

20

that the value will increase over time.

21

your equity or there's going to be some

22

appreciation.

23

shared equity, that's an assumption

Have you ever seen anything,

That

within

24

either legislation or in your business,

25

basically would go the other way,

that

like shared
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1

depreciation?

2

share the brunt of the depreciation because if

3

you had to foreclose on that property, you are

4

going to just take whatever the market, you

5

know, will compensate you for.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I will

just go ahead.

8
9

Okay.

Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.

6
7

Because I guess you are going to

ALL:

(Laughter.)

10

CHAIR MATEO:

Go ahead.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Besides what you just talked

12

about, Elena, are there other suggestions,

13

recommendations you might have for us as we are

14

trying to craft this law that would help

15

accomplish what our goal is, to get more

16

affordable housing out there and particularly

17

work-force housing?

18

MS. WALKER:

Well, of course, the tier concept, you

19

know, with the shared appreciation equity and

20

then have some kind of calculation in there as

21

far as how much the refinance amount would be,

22

as far as the consumer still staying in the home

23

15 years or whatever the deed restriction is.

24

But the other is, and this is just my

25

thought that I have been thinking about for the
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1

last couple of days, that if that family,

for

2

some reason,

3

any longer and if we do have to take the

4

property back, that there should be a list of

5

people who could, you know, qualify,

6

Hawaiian Home lands, you know.

7

qualify or pay the mortgage anymore, then surely

8

the property should be turned over to somebody

9

who could, and have them requalify, maybe for an

can't afford to stay in the home

like

If they can't

10

increase in a little bit of, maybe -- I don't

11

know what the percentage would be,

12

person, rather than put it back into the open

13

market to keep the area for the people that

14

can't afford.

15

out there, that why put it out to the open

16

market?

Because there's so many families

Keep it with the median-priced people.
That's just my thought, though.

17
18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.

19

Members would like to -- oh,

20

Go ahead.

21

CHAIR MATEO:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR MATEO:

24

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

25

for the next

Any of the other
okay,

I am sorry.

Thank you.
I yield.

Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
Simple question, probably.

You know, we have been talking about the
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1

homeowner itself, yeah.

2

ordinance like this, how would it affect, you

3

know, people that want to develop their

4

properties in regards to providing homes?

5

other words, if I am a developer, with this

6

ordinance, would it restrict me, or would it be

7

affecting me negatively in regards to borrowing

8

the kind of money that I need to borrow to

9

subdivide?

10

MS. WALKER:

If we were to craft an

In

The only project that I am familiar with

11

would be the Lokahi Pacific one, where they did

12

the 13 lots, and then they sold them based on a

13

price.

14

important role in the affordable housing.

15

costs so much per home, and you if you sold them

16

within a particular time frame, then I believe

17

that one of the gentlemen earlier spoke about

18

the turnaround time, and how much it cost,

19

carrying costs, things like that,

20

pushing the project through.

21

cost and what is the actual market price for the

22

affordable housing.

23

that.

24

one, though.

25

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

And I think the turnaround time plays an
If it

as far as

It's all about the

Somebody needs to determine

I think carrying costs is the biggest

So financing of that type of

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

50

1

project shouldn't be a problem, then, big

2

projects?

3

MS. WALKER:

No, we do it all the time.

4

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

~~TEO:

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares.
I

just wondered if the other

7

two panelists could respond to the question that

8

I asked earlier about ways to improve or

9

recommendations you might have to help us craft

10
11

a better -- a better law.
MR. PASCUA:

I guess the concern that I might have

12

is, basically, the restrictions that, based on

13

affordable housing, that would be placed on

14

lenders, if there would be any at all.

15

regards to, such as, Lokahi Pacific being able

16

to do a first-time homeowner down payment,

17

guess there's an Addie now, that's already come

18

into play, that's provided by the County.

19

it's very restrictive in regards to income,

20

debt-service ratio, basically assets.

In

I

But,

So I guess the question I would have

21
22

back to the Committee would be does the lender

23

have a free hand in regards to say, hey, you

24

know,

25

a lender, you know, based -- doesn't matter,

if this individual can get a loan through
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1

debt service, credit score, as long as the

2

lender is willing to take the risk to provide

3

the loan, then would the County give us the free

4

hand in lending those moneys?
Because if -- if you are going to

5

6

provide the restrictions -- like, you know,

I

7

will go back to Addie, because it is pretty

8

restrictive, because in regards to the income,

9

the debt service that's put upon it, the

10

asset -- the asset requirements, if that's the

11

type of restrictions that's going to be put onto

12

lenders, okay, then I am going to say it may be

13

difficult to put, as Councilmember Tavares had

14

mentioned, you know, you want to put as many

15

homes -- you want put as many people in these

16

affordable homes.

17

And I -- as lenders, I think we are more

18

than like -- more than willing to provide that.

19

But again, will there be restrictions upon us in

20

regards to lending on these properties offhand,

21

in regards to we knowing that there is already

22

a, you know, provision such as the buy-back or

23

shared equity or shared appreciation.

24

CHAIR MATEO:

25

MS. FRANCO:

Ms. Franco, any comments?
Is it still on?

Okay.
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It's the same, you know.

We still have

2

all our guidelines, as Elena and Ray said, in

3

regards to their income, and their FICO score,

4

because everything is based on credit scores

5

these days.

6

guidelines within the banks or the brokerages

7

that we have to follow.

8

restrictions outside of that that we have to

9

follow because they are doing a grant, or they

But it's -- we have our own

But if there's certain

10

are in a particular subdivision, like Lokahi, as

11

Elena said, we have -- we are

12

follow what they are stating.

13

outside of that.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

we have to
We can't go

Point of clarification.

Mr. Pascua, you had said something about

16

flexibility to work with the applicants,

17

guess, for the loans.

18

having us think about that these funds that we

19

are making available for down payment assistance

20

and all that be something that you could -- that

21

you would be handling?

22

recommendation?

23

MR. PASCUA:

I

Are you suggesting or

Was that your

Actually, the recommendation was to make

24

it less restrictive on the lender to be able to

25

lend money.

And the Addie is -- because I am
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1

taking care of Addie right now in regards to

2

providing the -- the subsidy for the County in

3

regards to first-time homeowner down payment.

4

And I guess what I am finding out is, you know,

5

it is a grant,

6

it is free money.

7

very restrictive.

You know,

But again, there are -- it is

And I guess one of my recommendations is

8

9

15 years, no payback.

send an applicant who is qualified based on the

10

County's -- well, based on the affordable

11

housing,

12

Where you do not put restrictions on us saying,

13

hey, you know what, their debt service cannot be

14

45 percent or above, and you know, they have to

15

put 10 percent down, and they have to have this,

16

and have to have that.

17

basically let us take the risk.

and let us take care of the loan.

I think,

you know,

18

You guys do the -- contractor-developers

19

build the home, you guys put the provisions what

20

the affordable -- what the affordable housing

21

prices should be, then let us do what we

22

because, you know,

23

10 percent down, you know,

24

great, you know, but at the same time,

25

it would restrict many individuals from getting

just going back this
again, which is
I think
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a home because it is a whole lot of money.

2

And because we can do the 3 and the

3

5 percent loans, or the 100 percent loans, then

4

let us do it because you are not -- we -- we are

5

taking the risk, as a lender, you know.

6

we can get them approved, then so be it.

7

So that's basically what my recommendation is.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. PASCUA:

10

CHAIR MATEO:

11

MS. REVELS:

Okay.

So if
Okay.

Thank you.

You are very welcome.
Ms. Revels.
I

just wanted to clarify, the 10 percent

12

down is part of the calculation for setting the

13

sales price.

14

current ordinance has no restriction on the

15

lender.

16

parameters in the policy, you can qualify

17

whoever

18

do have to have some income eligibility

19

requirements, resident requirements, according

20

to the policy.

21

We are not -- at this point, the

So once we set the price with those

if we send them to you, because they

But then once people have been referred

22

to you, it is completely up to you, what type of

23

loan, how much down, what their debt service is.

24
25

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

I guess for both

2

bankers, if a person doesn't qualify for a loan

3

because of credit, do you provide the person

4

with some guidance in regards to how to improve

5

their credit rating so that they can qualify for

6

a loan?

7

MS. FRANCO:

Definitely.

That's part of what we do

8

is if we can't qualify them for what they are

9

coming in for -- and a lot of times, there's a

10

large percentage of these people that cannot

11

qualify for what the market prices are right

12

now.

13

out their credit or having them save money.

So we just guide them in either cleaning

There's a program within American

14

15

Savings that we have, an IHA program, to help

16

them to put moneys aside for their house for the

17

future.

18

So yes, it is part of what we do.

19

Because it is not just to say, sorry, can't help

20

you, next.

21

point of owning their home here on Maui because

22

that's the American dream.

It is to help them to get to that

23

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

24

MR. PASCUA:

25

Yeah.

Same for the Credit Union?

And I think the other thing, too,

is I know American Savings and the Credit Union,
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1

also, and a majority of the banks and lending

2

institutions, Elena would be different because

3

she is a broker so she would go find money.

4

But there's also a great possibility,

5

and I know American has done it before,

6

Credit Union,

7

it, where, you know,

8

are basically, again, borderline, but you know,

9

they have compensating factors for reasons where

10

they should get a loan, there's a possibility of

11

doing what we call portfolio loans,

12

are available through the institution,

13

Bank of Hawaii, First Hawaiian Bank, they would

14

be glad to possibly consider something to that

15

extent.

I think, would be willing to do
if you have borrowers that

if the funds
I think

So again, you know, the possibilities of

16
17

getting a loan,

18

endless.

19

and the

I would say,

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

is pretty much

As far as the number of years

20

payback, when I borrowed my loan for my home,

21

was 30 years.

22

years, maybe like say 40 years,

23

can make their mortgage payment?

24
25

MR. PASCUA:

it

Is there an extension to the 30
so that people

Yes, you know, there's -- there's been a

push -- actually, the most popular type of loans
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1

now is basically the non-traditional loans,

2

which basically a 40-year amortized loan is

3

involved.

4

I think there are certain companies that

5

will do, actually, 40-year fixed, but a majority

6

of the institutions probably will do like a

7

five-year or ten-year fixed rate, amortized over

8

40 with no prepaid or refinance.

9

them in their house with as low as payment as

10

So again, get

possible, and again, without that payment shock.
And then hopefully, you know,

11

I guess

12

the disposition is, as time goes on, that their

13

position should improve in regards to income and

14

reducing their liability.

15

those options are available.

16

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

17

But yes, those --

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

18

CHAIR MATEO:

Ms. Johnson.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I -- I received -- oh, this

20

was a while ago -- calls from people that were

21

trying to get into Waiehu Kou, which is DHHL.

22

NOw,

23

know if you deal with people trying to get into

24

Hawaiian Homes, but I am assuming that you do.

25

I realize that many times -- and I don't

One of the scenarios that was brought up
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1

was because individuals were elderly, they --

2

they qualified for some of these units, but

3

because of their age, and I guess because of the

4

fact that it's taken so long to get there, their

5

income, because they weren't gainfully employed,

6

you know, they weren't out in the work force,

7

to speak, not like a younger person, where their

8

earning potential would be much greater, they

9

fell into this little hole where they couldn't

so

10

qualify because they couldn't prove that they

11

had sufficient income to be able to actually pay

12

a mortgage or, you know, pay back.

13

that a couple of the kupuna did call, and they

14

were really disturbed.

15

So I know

Is there some way that if you have a

16

co-signer or somebody else that is in the family

17

that's willing to,

18

you treat that kind of a situation and,

19

know, are you able to deal with that,

20

that even something that we need to be concerned

21

within this ordinance or not?

22

MS. WALKER:

I guess, step forward,

how do

you

and is

I am going to answer that a little

23

differently -- excuse me -- because I do

24

creative financing and unconventional,

25

non-traditional-type loans.
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1

I have been faced -- I had a couple of

2

families that were grandma, grandpa situation,

3

where they were on a fixed income, and being

4

non-traditional, we would have to go what's

5

called stated income.

6

to pay.

7

where they were turned down at the bank because

8

of their debt-to-service,

9

financing,

My concern is the ability

I don't want to put them in a situation

and then I provide

and then the long term, they are not

10

able to pay the 12 or $1,500 a month mortgage.

11

That would be my concern.
But as far as age group,

12

13
14
15
16

I haven't found

any problems in my area as far as age group.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And I believe you had

a response also.
MS. FRANCO:

Well, because we don't -- we cannot

17

discriminate,

18

it doesn't matter your age or your race or

19

anything.

20

at that.

21

right?

So for all of our loans,

So that part doesn't -- we don't look

But people who fall under the fixed

22

income -- in the underwriting, we do it a little

23

bit different.

24

like how most of us are salary, and we get

25

credit for gross income,

Because they are fixed and not

so there's a way of
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1

what we refer to as grossing up, that people

2

fall into the fixed income.

3

bit more flexible when it comes to the

4

underwriting part.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So it is a little

Yeah.

And these

6

people I don't think -- they didn't feel they

7

were being discriminated on by the lenders

8

because of their age.

9

fact they were older, that their earnings were

It was because of the

10

fixed,

11

that point, so they couldn't qualify on that

12

regard,

13

or they were not gainfully employed at

on the income side,

irrespective of age.

But along those same lines, one of the

14

other situations -- and you know, different

15

developers or different,

16

will sometimes utilize services of preferred,

17

guess, mortgage lenders or whatever.

18

I guess, developments
I

And what's been explained to me lS that

19

some of those mortgage lenders are not here on

20

the island.

21

know one of the testifiers did say, oh, well,

22

the time constraint is a big problem.

23

hold on to the, you know, the product for 120

24

days or 240 days, whatever it might be, waiting

25

for this person to qualify.

They are off island.

And that I

We can't
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1

And yet, when we are, you know, getting

2

reports that, well, because it is an off-island

3

broker, you have all of a sudden a great deal of

4

difficulty,

5

mortgage,

6

more time.

7

everybody may have access to a computer or a fax

8

machine.

9

as a person who's seeking a

just even the communication.

It takes

There's maybe correspondence, not

So what some of the individuals who were

10

mortgage -- well, actually, they were realtors

11

here, on the island, reported that the people

12

who were caught in those situations, they needed

13

more time to qualify simply because the person

14

who they were seeking the financing for was off

15

island.

16

So in their case, the time period, the

17

120 days expired, and the unit that was

18

supposedly to be offered at an affordable price,

19

within the 120 days, when that timeline expired,

20

it automatically, then, went to going to a

21

market-priced home because nobody could get

22

qualified within that period of time.

23

is coming from people that are the realtors that

24

are trying desperately to get their people

25

qualified.

Now, this
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So I know that within this legislation

1

2

we may not be able to get into those details,

3

but one of the things that I would ask you is,

4

because you are involved in lending,

5

some kind of mechanism that we could say you

6

can't just restrict to one mortgage lender, that

7

there must be other options offered?

8

possible, or do you not see that as a

9

possibility within what we are trying to do?

Is that

10

MS. WALKER:

11

first.

12

a lot of the development end, and part of the

13

agreement with the developer is we do the

14

take-out financing as well.

15

marketable projects, which was Wailuku Country

16

Estates, we did the development financing,

17

as the list grew to 2, 300 people, we had to go

18

through all these names and prequalify them

19

before they even went to contract, so we caught

20

it that way.

21

I can answer that,

is there

if you want me to go

Trans Pacific mortgage, we have financed

So one of the

and

Then on the other hand, being a lender

22

mortgage broker,

I have gotten clients from

23

projects where they had to pay money,

24

was $500, to do an outside lender.

25

probably was a restriction of the developer that

I think it

That
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1

if you didn't go through this bank, that bank,

2

this bank, for you to go outside these lenders,

3

you had to pay $500 or whatever it is to go

4

outside.

5

As a consumer, they should have the

6

ability to go to their lender of choice,

7

And yet

8

and yet, be at least prequa1ified with the

9

lender that is doing the project.

I feel.

because I have been on both sides

10

So it's kind of twofold.

11

should qualify with the lender doing the

12

project, and if they can't get through, at least

13

be, you know,

14

lender and say see, look,

15

through this person, you know, and then have

16

that person submit a pre-qual letter or

17

something.

18

One, that they

as an option, to go to their own

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I

I get qualified

I appreciate that

19

because I think that

20

again to the time factor because sometimes when

21

they meet, you know, this kind of I guess, you

22

know,

23

of the fact that,

24

was an off-island lender,

25

communicating was very difficult, and it added

but then it goes back

impediment where they can't get by because
in this one situation where it
just even
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dramatically to the amount of time.

2

But, you know,

I guess that's something

3

that we will have to, you know, try and address.

4

Do you have a suggestion?

5

MS. WALKER:

Yeah, one other thing was if they didn't

6

get -- if they weren't prequalified within a

7

particular period, then it went on to the next

8

person, unfortunately,

9

they lost their spot, you know,

10

is what happened.

So

in the line of

being prequalified.
But they should still have the option to

11

12

be prequalified with their own lender that they

13

are familiar with.

14

opinion.

15

MR. PASCUA:

That's,

I don't know, my

I think the other consideration I think

16

that you might be referring to is that the

17

change of interest rate, because there is rate

18

locks, and you know, the shorter the lock, the

19

cheaper the loan is.

20

45-day lock, then it's one of the better locks

21

you can have.

22

out to 120 days or 180 days, but then you -- you

23

pay.

24

25

So if it is a 30- or

You know,

You know,

lenders will take it

so again,

I think what you

might be alluding to is the fact that if they
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1

qualify now -- well,

2

would be if they qualify now, will they be

3

qualified, you know, six months from now or a

4

year from now, if the rates change, their

5

position changes, and I am going to tell you

6

maybe not.

7

I guess the other concern

Okay.

So it is, again, an education process,

8

one, to the buyer to say, hey, you know,

9

go buy a brand-new car, okay.

don't

Don't go and, you

10

know, you need to -- you need to make sure that

11

what it is today hopefully it's similar to what

12

it is then,

13

qualification is still good.

or later on,

so that the

Rate locks, though,

14
15

ISO-day locks are -- are

16

think,

17

market,

18

Okay.

anyway.

is expensive.
are ridiculous,

But on a rising interest rate

it might not be a bad thing to do.

So again, qualify now.

19

I

20

later?

21

basically, again, no crystal ball, don't know

22

what the rates are going to be, don't know what

23

the values are going to be, you don't know what

24

the buyer is going to do also, yeah.

25

Maybe not.

Do they qualify

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But that's -- again, that's

I appreciate that.
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In regards to I think you are talking

2

about time,

3

minutes, and the next stage is to do a

4

pre-approval, which means to run a credit report

5

and make sure that they gave us documentation

6

based on their income, and of course their

7

assets and liabilities.

8

Savings, we can do in three to five days.

9

in -- all of us can do a pre-qual in

That, at American

So in regards to what Ray is saying

10

about rate locks, we have rate locks on

11

particular projects throughout the State that

12

you can go as far as 24 months.

13

that the project isn't going to close for that

14

period, we have an interest rate that we

15

calculate them today,

16

24 months from now,

17

will -- they will qualify.

18

Ray is saying, making sure that their assets and

19

their liabilities doesn't change either.

20

So if we know

if they are going to close

so that we know that they
But then also,

So as far as a time,

if you work with a

21

local bank, us here on Maui, then,

22

can be done,

23

days if the project is ready for them.

24
25

like

I mean,

it

totally, on an average, within 30

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And

and I really

appreciate that because I think the emphasis on
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1

that, when you are dealing with a local

2

institution.

3

local institutions, which makes it more

4

cumbersome.
But, thank you, Mr. Chair, and I will

5
6

7

relinquish my time to others.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.
The Chair would like to also recognize

8
9

Because some of these are not

Alice Lee, the Director of the Housing and Human

10

Concerns, and she had questions she would like

11

to ask as well.

12
13
14
15

MS. LEE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I

have a sort of a reality check

question for I

for anyone on the panel.

know you deal with many mortgages, and

16

I am wondering how many people do you believe

17

are qualified for a mortgage that earn

18

80 percent and less of the median income,

19

80 percent and less of the median income?

20

median income is 62,350, so 80 percent -- well,

21

for using the matrix that the Chair uses,

22

because we use sort of a different matrix -- for

23

a two-person household is about $43,000.

24
25

Okay.

The

$43,000 a year, two-person

household, how many people in Maui County do you
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1

think can qualify for a mortgage earning that

2

amount of money?

3

MR. PASCUA:

I think,

initially, is depending on the

4

price of the home.

5

going to prlce the home at.

6

7

MS. LEE:

It depends on what you are

Let's say the price of the home is

$200,000.

8

MR. PASCUA:

9

MS. LEE:

I would say -- I would say quite a bit.

Quite a few people?

10

MR. PASCUA:

11

MS. LEE:

12

MR. PASCUA:

13

MS. LEE:

14

MR. PASCUA:

Quite a few people.

Quite a few, meaning thousands.
I would say thousands, yes.

Thousands of people.

Okay.

The reason being is that, based on

15

income, there's about -- we run through what

16

they call -- I think we all agree that we run

17

through an automated underwriting system,

18

through Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac,

19

and Freddie will take them up as high as

20

65 percent debt service.

21

mortgage is the only thing that they might have,

22

basically, you know,

23

and you know, Federal DU, which is Fannie and

24

Freddy, would basically say it is okay.

25

MS. LEE:

Okay.

and Fannie

So if that -- if the

65 percent total liability,

But in reality, nobody just has a
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1

mortgage.

2

you know,

They have car payments, they have,
all kinds of other payments,

right?

3

And then the other question I had was we

4

did run into a problem with shared appreciation.

5

Okay.

6

said you don't think there is a problem.

7

with

8

have to keep in mind that a house needs to

9

remain affordable for 25 years.

10

And I know all of you have seen -- have
Well,

with this ordinance, number one, you

Secondly, in the case of

Okay.
we have a

11

situation with Ohia.

12

about Ohia.

13

Chris Lau, voluntarily required all of his

14

buyers to submit to and agree to and put a deed

15

restriction in having to do with a three-year

16

occupancy.

17

agreement with him, but it was voluntary on his

18

part.

Okay.

Okay.

I am not sure if you know
Ohia is a -- the developer,

And we -- we have this

19

And if any of the owners sell within

20

those three years, they have to pay half the

21

profits to the County and everybody agreed to

22

that.

23

actually sell within three years, but somebody

24

did.

25

50 percent profit from that sale.

And I never dreamed anybody would

So we did collect in one case, recently,
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Well, part of the paperwork that went

1

2

back and forth between us and the lender and the

3

escrow company and everybody else, in the

4

beginning, was we had to subordinate to the

5

lender, you know.

6

lender said -- this was kind of good because it

7

gave us an opportunity to -- to practice, you

8

know.

9

And the lender said -- the

But the lender said in the case of a

10

foreclosure,

if they have to take back the home

11

and resell it, that we cannot impose this

12

restriction on the next buyer.

13

to that.

14

want, but I am telling you this is what

15

happened.

We had to agree

Well, you can shake your head all you

16

And it was going to

17

agree to that, they weren't

18

allow this loan to proceed.

if we didn't
weren't going to

So this is exactly what happened.

19
20

Between the escrow company and the lender this

21

is what we had to agree to.

22

it, because after all,

23

program.

24

25

And so I

And we did agree to

it was only a voluntary

just wanted to let you know

that these things do happen where we have to
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

71

1

yield to the -

2

they don't want to be restricted in selling

3

you know, when they take back a house,

4

foreclosure,

5

whomever they sell to;

in other words, they are

6

want their money back,

right?

7

want to be restricted.

8

to be able to sell to anybody because they don't

9

want a restriction on them.

to the -- to the lender because

in a

they don't want to be restricted to

And they don't

And if -- and they want

They want to sell

10

it probably as quickly as possible, to get their

11

money back, and they don't want to put any kind

12

of restriction on the second, the subsequent

13

buyer.

14

information.

So that has happened,

And so,

15

just for your

it's -- it's important to keep

16

in mind,

17

affordable housing restriction, you may have

18

multiple buyers, yeah, people foreclosing,

19

foreclosing,

20

refinance,

21

it may reach that, that point where it's no

22

longer affordable.

23

secondly, that in a 25-year minimum

like that, or people refinancing

refinancing,

so well before 25 years,

So we have to impose a whole bunch of

24

restrictions in order to prevent that.

25

somebody wants to refinance, we -- it has to be,
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1

like, very minimal.

2

bedroom or another whatever, a garage or

3

whatever, sidewalk, all improvements have to be

4

minimal.

5

catastrophe in their lives, such as medical

6

issues or whatever, kids going to college, all

7

of that has to be minimal.

And if they have some kind of

So you know,

8

9

If they want to add another

I think it's important that

you folks talk about that, too.

Because this

10

25-year minimum -- minimum affordability period

11

is very key, you know,

12

homeowner can actually do.

is very key to what the

13

So that's all I needed to say.

14

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

15

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Ms. Lee.

16

And then the Chair would also like to --

17

to add in the reference to the 80 percent on the

18

two-person income,

19

of looking at the ordinance, for home ownership,

20

it would start at 100 percent, and the

21

two-person household income would be 54,300.

22

And if we are looking at a home, at 100 percent,

23

the cost would be 251.

So the number is -- is a

24

higher number, Ms. Lee,

so

25

just for -- just for the sake

But it's also encouraging to know that
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1

even if we take the 80 percent that -- that you

2

referenced that many people throughout our

3

County would

4

for

5

MS. LEE:

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

MS. LEE:

8

9

for a loan.
Mr. Chair, can I ask you a question?
Mm-hmm.

Okay.

So -- so I -- I thought it started

at 80, but it actually started at 100?
CHAIR MATEO:

10

MS. LEE:

11

CHAIR MATEO:

12

would be able to be eligible

Yeah.

Okay.

Thank you.

Members, additional questions before we

take our morning break?

13

Members of the panel,

I will give a few

14

minutes to do a closing remark, if you -- if you

15

wish.
But before we do that, our -- our

16
17

corporate counsel, Mr. Kushi has indicated he

18

wanted to also ask some questions.

19

MR. KUSHI:

Yes, Mr. Chair, thank you.

20

Thank you for being here, lenders.

21

My concern is at -- when the brown snow

22

hits the fan specifically in foreclosures.

23

ordinance currently provides, and it will be

24

done in a deed restriction, where the County has

25

the first option to buy the property back at
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1

foreclosure,

2

restriction.

this would be in terms of a deed

From your documentation, one, are you

3

4

opposed to this?

5

understanding in writing signed by the mortgagee

6

at the time of closing?

7

restriction itself would let you know -- alarm

8

you to that first option?

9
10

MR. PASCUA:

Two, would that be better

Or just the deed

The deed restriction would be

satisfactory.

11

MR. KUSHI:

12

MR. PASCUA:

So you would -Go back to Waiehu Terrace, HCDCR,

13

basically, again,

14

There is nothing signed by the -- by the

15

borrower offhand.

16

MR. KUSHI:

just have a deed restriction.

So in case a foreclosure is pending, for

17

whatever reason, before you send out your notice

18

of foreclosure in the paper and all that, you

19

would notify the County first?

20
21
22
23
24

25

MR. PASCUA:

We would notify both parties, the County

as well as borrower offhand.
MR. KUSHI:

Well, the borrower would be in default of

the loan?
MR. PASCUA:
County.

Right.

Yes.

We would notify the

Exactly.
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NOw, there's also a provision in here,

2

says that

3

this carefully

4

not exercise its option to buy back at

5

foreclosure,

6

County sets the price.

7

with you?

8

9

MR. PASCUA:

and

and you may want to look at
in the event the County does

you can sell the unit, but the
How does that sit -- sit

Again, basically, the understanding

is -- Councilmember [sic] Lee mentioned that you

10

will be restrictive in regards to the amount

11

that can be lent on this property.

12

which is a good thing, because should

13

foreclosure happen, the understanding is that we

14

as lenders have not -- how do you say

15

loan amount above and beyond, you know, the

16

price that we could recover on this property

17

offhand.

18

And again

given a

And I go back to Waiehu Terrace, because

19

the State sets the price -- sets -- tells us

20

what the loan can be or what we can lend.

21

am presuming they have a -- they have calculated

22

very diligently in making sure that, you know,

23

their position is protected, and we, as a

24

lender -- well, we as a lender should be also

25

protected also.
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Yeah, but my concern is that when -- when

2

this thing goes on the block, and let's assume

3

the County does not buy it back.

4

Circuit Court.

5

the property.

6

It goes to the

Everybody is there bidding for

In this scenario, the Director of

7

Housing will set a,

8

price,

9

qualify all these bidders to see if they are

right?

really, a maximum sale

But yet, you would have to

10

affordable buyers.

You know,

so that In itself

11

is a -- I would say, a long process.

12

are you -- I mean,

13

it is going to work, but as long as you know

14

about it.

I mean,

if you -- I am not sure how

15

My last question is, you know, do these

16

restrictions have any effect on your ability to

17

sell these mortgages, on secondary markets,

18

Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac?

19

who, but anyway, the Credit Union usually keeps

20

the loans.

21

MR. PASCUA:

22

MR. KUSHI:

23

MR. PASCUA:

I am not sure which is

Actually, we sell also.
Oh, you do?
And -- and I

Oh,

okay.
I -- we have sold Waiehu

24

Terrace to Mainland.

25

restrictions, offhand, and shared appreciation.

So they have bought with
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MR. KUSHI:

2

MR. PASCUA:

3

MR. KUSHI:

4

CHAIR MATEO:

So it doesn't hinder your ability to --

7

No.
Okay.
Thank you very much.
Again, the -- offer the lenders the

5
6

77

opportunity for closing comments at this time.
MS. FRANCO:

Thank you for allowing us to come here

8

just to share a little bit of what we do every

9

day,

and basically, it is just, you know,

just

10

to help the Maui residents here, and also

11

investors, too, but mostly I think the Maui

12

residents to get into affordable housing.

13

I think all of us are very passionate

14

about helping them either through Lokahi, or

15

through MEO, or through the different programs

16

that we have at different institutions to help

17

them to qualify easily.

18

MR. PASCUA:

As I mentioned, it's very flattering

19

that you would allow us to share our ideas with

20

you as a Committee, and Mr. Chair.

21

the idea is great.

22

affordable housing here on Maui.

23

understanding -- again,

24

you deem as affordable is also very important,

25

you know.

And again,

I think there is a need for
I think the

I think it would be what

With the medians being -- with the
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1

median home prices continue -- actually being

2

where it is at,

3

young

4

residents of Maui trying to get a loan and

5

purchase a home.

again,

as well as we seeing the

actually, not even young couples,

6

just

Right now, there's a consensus of

7

they'd rather -- rather wait and see than bid on

8

something at $725,000 down on Lono Avenue, which

9

has been built 75 years ago.

Okay.

And if --

10

if this can be done very quickly, that would be

11

even better yet.

12
13

MS. WALKER:

Again,

Thank you.

I'd just like to thank all of you

for having us here.

14

Just a little recommendation,

I don't

just want to throw out there,

if you

15

know,

16

need for us to help you in any way,

17

provide workshops for your people,

18

affordable housing, please feel free to calIon

19

us.

20

available for,

21

financing.

22

can speak for all of us, but when we have the

23

consumer come in, they have so many questions,

24

and they don't even know where to start.

25

can read all they want, but to sit down with one

I

or maybe
for

I think that would be something we would be
and educating the people about

I think -- well,

I don't know if I
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1

of us or to even have a workshop available,

2

think we would be available to that.

3

again for having us.

4

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you very much.

I

And thanks

And it's -- I

5

really take the time -- for you to take the time

6

to -- to be here with us on your busy schedules,

7

I am really grateful to you because, you know,

8

just listening to you had really provided a lot

9

of -- it shed a lot of light, you know,

for us

10

because -- because one of the bigger issues

11

that -- that we had to grapple with and

12

understand, you made quite clear, that even with

13

the deed restrictions, there are lending

14

institutions that are available to provide the

15

loans.

16

And more recently with the responses you

17

provided to -- with -- to Mr. Kushi, it's

18

it's also encouraging to know that the

19

restriction does not hinder the ability to

20

secure a loan for our people as well as their

21

ability to look at resale of these affordable

22

units.

23

So I thank you for sharing that

24

information with us, making yourself available,

25

and again, Members, we are going to take our
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1

morning break at this time.

2

reconvening at 5 to 11:00.

3

RECESS:

10:44 a.m.

4

RECONVENE:

11:00 a.m.

5

CHAIR MATEO:

We will be
Recess.

(Gavel.)

(Gavel.) Meeting will reconvene.

6

Members, thank you very much for that morning

7

break.
At this time,

8

9

I would like to ask the

Director of Public Works and Environmental

10

Management, Mr. Arakawa, if he could come down

11

and share with us the comments that he provided

12

to us in writing on his memo to us dated

13

February 14th, regarding -- regarding the

14

policy.

15

constructive nature of his comments, and I would

16

like Mr. Arakawa to walk through them for us.

17

MR. ARAKAWA:

I was very, very pleased of the

Thank you, Mr. Chair,

for the

18

opportunity to go over our comments.

19

reviewed the latest draft of the bill, and most

20

of the -- most of our comments are not broad,

21

philosophical comments like we were discussing

22

this morning, but more questions of

23

clarification that we are asking or issues of

24

clarification.

25

over our comments one by one.

So with that,

We have

let me just go
The -- and I am
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1

of course working off of the latest draft of the

2

bill which was circulated for the Committee

3

meeting today.

4

The first section is applicability,

5

Section 2.96.03,

6

that any development,

7

of land, and/or the construction of

8

single-family, multi-family,

9

apartment, or hotel units, whether constructed

and in Section A,

it mentions

including the subdivision

condominium,

10

at one time or in phases.

11

that, basically, the term "phases" should be

12

defined.

13

basically say, you know, this applicability

14

would apply -- that the bill would apply in the

15

case of five or more dwelling units,

16

more new residential units, or a combination of

17

dwelling units and new residential units

18

totaling five or more, or twenty or more hotel

19

rooms.

20

Because you know,

And our comment is

it goes on to

five or

So we just want to clarify phases in the

21

sense that if a landowner,

22

subdivides a tract of land into four lots and

23

then sells each lot to separate individuals,

24

then those individuals come in for subsequent

25

building permits, how would we define any phase,

for instance,
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basically.
I think that kind of ties into our

3

our second comment, when we are trying to

4

determine the applicability,

5

ordinance or bill for an ordinance would

6

actually kick in.

7

administer the ordinance,

8

to have that clarity.

9

and when this

And if you are going
I

just -- we just need

Also, kind of related to that, there is

10

the term five or more new residential lots,

11

we feel that the term "residential lots" needs

12

to be defined as well.

13

are just talking about lots that are zoned in

14

the County agriculture -- some County

15

residential district,

16

about rural and agricultural lots as well,

17

whether the Committee intends to have those

18

included or not.

19

and

And whether or not we

or are we also talking
and

Under that same Section 2.96.030B, under

20

exemptions, B3 mentions a development -- a

21

development granted preliminary subdivision or

22

building permit approval prior to the effective

23

date of this chapter.

24

mention that there is really no preliminary

25

building permit approval.

And we just want to

So we have suggested

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

83

1

language -- basically would read as follows:

2

subdivision granted preliminary subdivision

3

approval or a building permit application

4

submitted prior to the effective date of this

5

chapter.

6

A

The next section we had comments on was

7

Section 2.96.050, relating to residential

8

work-force housing credits.

9

here is basically just a clarification comment.

And our comment

10

Under A, it mentions residential work-force

11

housing credits shall be given for any

12

single-family, multi-family, condominium, or

13

apartment units -- unit constructed in excess of

14

the required number on a one-to-one basis.

15

we just want to suggest that the specific

16

section that refers to the requirement be noted,

17

and that's Section 2.96.040,

18

clarification.

19

And

just as a matter of

Under letter B, in that same section,

20

the provision reads one residential work-force

21

housing credit shall be given for every ten

22

market-rate units that contain a deed

23

restriction requlrlng an owner to share equally

24

with the County any profit realized from the

25

sale of that unit within the three-year
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owner-occupancy period.
Our comment here is that, basically,

if

3

you have a situation where there's more than one

4

owner, say there are two owners, does that mean

5

the County gets 50 percent of the share or

6

are -- would the County's share then be

7

one-third of the share?

8

County would want half, but depends on the

9

Committee.

And I am assuming the

But again, you know,

just a matter

10

of clarification.

11

one owner or multiple owners, then what is the

12

share that each entity would be entitled to.

13

And I think that just needs to be clarified.

14

If there's one -- more than

Under 2.96.060, residential work-force

15

housing restrictions, under letter A,

16

mentions ownership units shall be subject to

17

this chapter for 25 years, and I

18

basically our

19

what date?

com~ent

it

just

is you know, 25 years from

20

Under letter C, it mentions that

21

certificates of occupancy and/or a final

22

inspection report shall not -- shall not be

23

issued for market rate units unless certificates

24

of occupancy and/or a final inspection report

25

are issued for the residential work-force
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housing units concurrently or sooner.

2

And basically, we do not

our

3

Department does not issue a final inspection

4

report for residential units.

5

basically a term issue.

6

that we do a final inspection,

7

language, proposed language in -- in our letter.

8
9

It's -- it's

We will just mention
and we have the

And just a more of an editorial comment
here, as you well know,

you know, the bill

10

basically puts our building inspector in the

11

position where if a market unit can pass a final

12

inspection of the house, we would not be

13

allowing occupancy unless the affordable unit is

14

actually ready for occupancy at the same time.

15

Under Section 2.96.070,

residential

16

work-force housing restrictions,

rental units,

17

under A, the provision reads rental units shall

18

be subject to this chapter for the life of the

19

unit as determined by the building inspector,

20

approved by the Director.
And here we just -- we are just asking

21
22

for clarification as to whether or not the

23

Housing Department would hire a third-party

24

agency to determine when this life of the unit

25

ends,

or whether or not, you know, we are -- our
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1

Department will be delegated that responsibility

2

to make that decision.

3

clarification.

Just a question of

4

Under letter C, we have the same

5

problem, same issue here where the proposed bill

6

mentions a final inspection report for the

7

residential work-force housing units,

8

have suggested language that just states that it

9

should be a final inspection.

10

and we

Under Section 2.96.080, we would just

11

note under letter A that, under the subdivision

12

approval or the building permit process, we are

13

going to have to add the Housing Department now

14

as a reviewing agency.

15

And under -- skipping to 2.96.140, under

16

incentives, this is a rather broad section which

17

just mentions permits, and it specifically

18

mentions permits that require review by outside

19

agencies will be issued no more than 30 days

20

after review by the outside agency has been

21

completed.

22

Just general information, whenever we

23

accept a subdivision application or a building

24

permit application, we usually circulate it to a

25

number of agencies,

some County, some State, and
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1

occasionally Federal agencies as well.

2

there may be a number of outside agencies

3

reviewing the request.

4

is that basically the permits that require

5

review by any outside agent will be issued no

6

more than 30 days after the last approval from

7

an outside agency.

8

9

And

So our suggested wording

And of course, we are looking it
basically just in terms of the subdivision and

10

the building permit process; however,

11

particular provision in general also refers to

12

other permit processes that are outside of our

13

jurisdiction, such as SMAs, or Changes in Zoning

14

or what have you,

15

that as well.

16

it should probably clarify

So that's pretty much our comments,

17

pretty much technical in nature.

18

any questions,

19
20
21
22
23

24
25

if -- this

CHAIR MATEO:

If you have

I would be happy to answer them.

Thank you very much, Mr. Director.
Members, any questions for Mr. Arakawa

and his review of his comments on the policy?
Thank you very much, Mr. Arakawa.

Thank

you very much.
Members, at this time -- at this time,
the Chair would like to take the rest of the
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

88

1

time to walk -- not walk through it verbally,

2

but review the -- the policy as we are looking

3

at the draft now, and ask the Members whether

4

there are specific sections that you have

5

primary issues in that we need to address as we

6

prepare for our March 2nd meeting.

7

There's the specific areas,

8

beginning,

9

the definitions.

at the very

like 2.96.010, the purpose; 2.96.020,
The Chair would like to ask

10

whether there's any specific issues regarding

11

these two sections.

12

this particular point, if we can get consensus

13

on this -- these two areas, we can start to look

14

at the other areas that we are in agreement with

15

at this particular point.

16

And if there are none at

And just as a reminder, our March 2nd

17

meeting, it will be our intent to be able to

18

come up with consensus,

19

forward this to the respective Planning

20

Commissions for their review and comment.

21

so we would be able to

So we are not actually looking at a

22

final document.

It is a document that will

23

continue -- you know go through a change, but I

24

do want to target that date because we are going

25

to be approaching the Budget really soon, and
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1

that will kind of like provide a block for a

2

number of months for us.
So, yeah, Ms. Lee.

3

4

MS. LEE:

If I may, ask, if it's all right from the

5

Chair, if I could work with your staff in,

6

perhaps, expanding the purpose, and emphasizing

7

the work-force aspect, the residential

8

work-force aspect of this bill to strengthen the

9

nexus.

Just -- just to add more words such --

10

not only what I

11

something that says that the reason for wanting

12

to -- to have this type of ordinance is to,

13

like, allow more opportunities for our residents

14

to remain in Maui County, you know,

15

strengthening not only our work force but our

16

families and traditions and, you know, our

17

communities, something like that.

18

CHAIR MATEO:

just said, but to come up with

That would be great, yeah, we would

19

yeah.

20

with you to expand -- expand that particular

21

area.

22

We would be very receptive to working

In terms of the next section,

23

definitions, are there specific considerations

24

that the Members -- yeah, Ms. Johnson.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I -- I think some of the
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1

issues that were raised just by Mr. Arakawa

2

should be integrated in there,

3

definitions that, you know, we want to,

4

go with, or if there are any recommendations,

5

think that that would be the appropriate time to

6

discuss those now, because I think he's made

7

some really good suggestions.

8
9

CHAIR MATEO:

so if there's any
I guess,
I

The Chair's intent -- we appreciated

Mr. Arakawa's

com~ents.

They were all very

10

constructive, and there's a lot of them that

11

that we think has -- is really good, and we will

12

be looking at those considerations and making

13

the appropriate changes.

14

Are there any other specific areas that

15

we need to or you have concerns with that we

16

should be addressing at this time?

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR MATEO:

19

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Chair.

Mr. Pontanilla.
I

just want to recognize that

20

on page 2, No.5, above moderate income,

21

this is a good add, that we taking care -- you

22

know, the people that we really should take care

23

of, you know, again, the fire workers, the

24

teachers and the nurses,

25

suffice.

I think

I think this will

Thank you.
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Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.

And the

2

Chair -- the Chair also acknowledges, you have

3

been a strong proponent of being sure that we

4

include this particular segment in, so thank you

5

very much.

6

Members, 2.96.030, applicability,

are

7

there any considerations that the Members may

8

have?

9

Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I think, you know, one of the

10

things that we need, and I am not sure how to do

11

it, but some of the concerns that were raised

12

today about the unintended consequences, and if

13

somebody was going to -- let's say they wanted

14

to lease out agricultural land.

15

they are not building a house, or if they are

16

going to lease it, how does that impact this

17

particular thing?

18

also raised by Milton I think are really

19

important to incorporate in this because I don't

20

want to have unintended consequences, but with

21

regard to partitioning, I mean, to me, even a

22

family subdivision, it could be possible to have

23

a family subdivision that was I guess -- we

24

would envision it being used for family, but

25

then, when partitioning, which comes into the

Are they -- if

Some of the issues that were
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1

mix, becomes a reality, it's no longer a family

2

subdivision.

3

to address that.

4
5

So I don't know if Mr. Kushi wants

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

CHAIR MATEO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9
10

first,

sir.

6

8

Point of information,

Go ahead.
Could we have somebody define

what that partitioning is.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

it works.

12

or not.

13

I can tell you the way that

Mr. Kushi can tell me if I am wrong

But, my understanding of partitioning is

14

it is a mechanism whereby -- and if you read in

15

the paper, it is basically a person who buys an

16

interest from one of the members, usually a hui

17

or a group of family members that own a

18

particular piece of property.

19

that person's interest out so now they become an

20

outside party who is now the newest family

21

member.

They would buy

22

What will then happen is, through the

23

legal process, they would appeal to the court

24

that they want to sell.

25

through this petition or through this legal

They force a sale
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1

mechanism.

2

perfectly legal.

3

say, well, okay,

4

part of all the other members, so if you can't

5

pay me what I want, then we are going to sell it

6

to an outside party, or whoever, to the highest

7

bidder, so I can get my money out of this

8

property.

9

And what the person does -- and it's
They would then come in and
I want to force the sale on the

What will then end up happening, though,

10

lS

11

family member forces the sale, and usually it's

12

the person who has the financial wherewithal to

13

buyout and force the sale and close on the

14

deal.

15

in reality, the person is now the newest

Sometimes it is people that are

16

developers.

17

legitimately a family member that just wants

18

you know,

19

develop the property because nobody can agree on

20

anything.

21

Other times,

it is really

like they are tired, they can't

So that was my understanding of how

22

partitioning works.

Mr. Kushi probably can

23

point to the statute or HRS to how it actually

24

legally takes place.

25

the way that I understand it, is it is a way to

But the philosophy,
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1

force a sale, but to also compel the other

2

family members, who usually don't have a lot of

3

money, to really give up their property.

4

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

MR. KUSHI:

Thank you.

Mr. Kushi.
Yes, Mr. Chair, Member Johnson is,

8

essence, essentially correct with some

9

modifications.

in

It is a State Hawaii Revised

10

statute provision, and it usually happens in the

11

context of a parcel of land owned by many

12

tenants-in-common, usually family members,

13

sometimes not.

14

members.

15

members, but you know, ten-acre parcel owned by

16

100 people throughout the years, and by

17

non-probate, et cetera.

18

getting together and either sell it as a group

19

or subdivide it, they can't agree.

20

Most of the time,

family

Who probably don't know they're family

And instead of all

So one of them, who has the wherewithal,

21

would then

le a petition for a complaint for

22

partition in the Circuit Court.

23

will hear the case and have, basically, two

24

remedies.

25

partitioned in kind, ten owners, ten acres, then

And the judge

One, if the parcel is able to be
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1

he would say go and subdivide.

2

unfeasible, then he would say, go sell it and

3

split the money according to your various

4

percentage of interest.
Before time,

5

If it's not,

long time ago, partition

6

cases that resulted in subdivisions, the court

7

said,

8

and they forgot about the County.

9

some of these properties Upcountry that have

okay,

I will approve the subdivision plan,
And we have

10

never gone through subdivision because it's a

11

partition case.

12

all of these things are court-approved

13

partition -- subdivisions.

Some in Lahaina, the hui roads,

14

Then I believe about 10,

15 years ago,

15

the statute changed saying that,

16

ahead and partition it, but you still have to

17

get subdivision approval from the various

18

Counties.

okay, Court, go

So that's where we come in now.

19

So no matter what the Court says, they

20

would still have to go through our subdivision

21

process.

22

partition is.

Please understand,

I haven't been

23

into court in the last ten years,

so it may have

24

changed.

25

CHAIR MATEO:

That's what my understanding of

Mr. Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

So everything

2

that is before the new law became law is

3

grandfathered?

4
5

MR. KUSHI:

Yes because that -- at that time, the

Circuit Court did have the power to do it.

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

MR. KUSHI:

9

Thank you.

Go ahead, Mr. Kushi.
Chair, before that question carne up,

think there was an issue about subdivisions and

10

agricultural subdivisions, how that -- this

11

ordinance would affect that.

12

brought it up and Mr. Jencks brought it up.

13

I

I believe you

In your Title 19, Section --

14

Chapter 19.30A, which is the ag ordinance, which

15

this body passed in 1998, you must have thought

16

about this, but there is an exemption on

17

agricultural leases, that any landowner that

18

wants to cut up their property for agricultural

19

lease purposes, provided there's no permanent or

20

temporary dwellings on that lease, you can do

21

it, and it is not subject to the Subdivision

22

Ordinance.

23

So in the case of what Mr. Jencks

24

described, you have a 50-acre ag parcel.

25

want to cut it up into ten-acre ag leases, you
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1

don't need go to subdivision as long as there's

2

no dwellings on it.
NOw, if there are dwellings, and it's --

3
4

you can have whatever you have,

5

on there, then this bill would then cover that

6

if it's ten or more -- I mean,

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

MR. KUSHI:

9
10

four or more.

Okay.
Or -- or whatever the figure is now,

five

or more.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you very much, Mr. Kushi.
Members, any -- any additional questions

11

12

farm dwellings

at this point?

13

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR MATEO:

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Chair.

Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
So as we go along,

I notice

16

that what Milton Arakawa had suggested, the -- I

17

guess your staff would be looking at that and

18

providing the inclusion of some of his

19

recommendations as we go?

20

CHAIR MATEO:

Yeah, some of his inclusions and some

21

of his points of clarification we are going to

22

be looking at as well.

23

But at this point all I am interested

24

in, in addition to whatever he mentioned,

25

whether or not each of the Members have specific
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1

areas that you would like us to look more

2

specifically in, and we are going to ask your

3

assistance in providing us with that assistance

4

in meeting your -- your requests.

5

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Okay.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair.

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

Thank you.

Go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
One of the -- one of the

questions, too, that was raised,

and I

just

10

wrote this down, will there be an exception for

11

projects that are already affordable?

12

know we have gone through this before, but this

13

is a question one of the testifiers asked.

14

if staff could address that.

15

CHAIR MATEO:

16

MS. REVELS:

And I

So

Go ahead, Ms. Revels.
Projects that are already affordable

17

would not be hit by this ordinance because they

18

are required to provide at least 30 percent.

19

if you come in with a project that's 50 percent

20

affordable, you have already met the

21

requirement.

22

with the Department and have the Department sign

23

that off, but you shouldn't have to provide an

24

additional 30 percent.

25

So

You would possibly have to meet

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And -- and that was in
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1

response to this issue that was raised by one of

2

the testifiers.

3

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.
M~-hmm.

Thank you.

4

Members, any additional issues?

5

Let's go on down to 2.96.040,

6

residential work-force housing requirements.

7

Are there specific areas that you would like us

8

to focus in?

9

currently exists?
2.96.050, residential work-force housing

10
11

credits?
And Ms. Lee and Mr. Kushi, you are

12

13

welcome to jump in with us any time.
2.96.060, residential work-force housing

14
15

restrictions, homeowner units.
Ms. Lee.

16
17
18

Additions, deletions of what

MS. LEE:

Yes, Mr. Chair.
Hoping that the Committee would consider

19

changing letter E, sales price, to, on that

20

sentence, the sales price of a new ownership

21

unit shall be set by the Department when the

22

developer is ready to market the unit using the

23

following guidelines.

24
25

And the reason I ask that is because
although it states in the beginning of the
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1

sentence that you are setting the sales price,

2

it gets confusing because, you know, you are

3

you are assuming 10 percent

4

requiring a 10 percent down payment and,

5

following page, No.6, talks about the applicant

6

shall pay no more than 30 percent of the

7

applicant's income toward a mortgage.

8

these -- these kinds of words and all of this

9

language leads one to believe that that's

in fact,
the

All of

10

what -- not only are you setting the sales

11

price, but that's what you are requiring of the

12

potential buyer.

13

And it could get confusing when all of

14

us are dead and gone to the next generation of

15

people reading this, that it -- all of this

16

might be applied to the potential buyer.

17

make things really clear, you could just say

18

using the following guidelines.

19
20
21

CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

So to

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I think, too, that perhaps to

22

give this clarity, because even the mortgage

23

people we had here today were confused by this,

24

maybe if staff could work and come up with some

25

wording where it is really clear that this is
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1

not applicable to the buyer.

2

setting, in other words, pre-qualification

3

requirements, or something to the effect, let's

4

say, irrespective of any mortgage or lending

5

institution requirements.

6

words, you are getting the idea across this is

7

not something that you are going to be requiring

8

or that the mortgage lender would be held to.

9

CHAIR MATEO:

So that in other

Thank you.

2.96.070, residential work-force housing

10
11

Okay.

Like we are not

restrictions, the rental units.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR MATEO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I'm sorry.

Excuse me.
Ms. Tavares.
I'm sorry.

Mr. Mateo,

I

15

can't remember now, because I don't have a date

16

on this.

17

On page 4, in No. 2B2, which takes us

18

back to the residential work-force housing

19

requirements,

20

and I didn't catch this.

21

had a discussion about that there was no

22

provision for fractional,

23

Or you know, it is a one -- you know, one credit

24

for every 10.

25

there's II?

040,

I was a little misplaced here
But in B2,

I think we

fractional housing.

But if there's only 9?

Or if

Does that kick it up to the two?
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1

Yeah, did we fix that, or did I just dream this

2

or something?

3
4

CHAIR MATEO:

You are looking -- Member Tavares,

2.96.040, is that the section therein?

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

CHAIR MATEO:

9

10
11

14

Under B -B2.

The housing credits.

The latest version, as of the 16th,

there is no B2, Bl.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
one.

Okay.

So I am in the wrong

Thank you very much.

12
13

Yes.

So the latest version is what date?
CHAIR MATEO:

It's for today's meeting, on the -- we

will get you --

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

CHAIR MATEO:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR MATEO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MS. REVELS:

Oh, the February 8th?

February 16th.
16th.

Yeah, there have been many, many.
Okay.

I will catch up.

The doc trans was for February 8th, but

21

if you turn the page, the meeting date was for

22

the February 16th.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, okay.

I see that now.

24

was looking at the wrong set of notes, then.

25

Old news, in other words.

We took care of it.
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Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Member Tavares.

3

Okay.

4

2.96.080, residential work-force housing

Where were we?

5

agreement.

6

comments also responded to this specific area as

7

well that we are going to be addressing.

8

9

Again,

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

some of Mr. Arakawa's

Mr. Chair,

just going back,

just for a moment, on page 6, under F,

resale

10

price.

11

Ms. Lee was mentioning, the resale price shall

12

be established by the Department using the

13

following criteria.

14

that that might be or it has in her situation

15

been problematic, so

And I think under the scenario that

16

CHAIR MATEO:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I think Ms. Lee pointed out

Guideline?
Yeah.

Is there any -- well,

18

I don't know if the guideline -- I guess,

19

that underneath the guideline section?

20

CHAIR MATEO:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22
23

one.

No.

It's F,

lS

No.
Because this is a separate

resale price.

Ms. Lee, is that the section that you

24

were referencing when you were questioning the

25

mortgage brokers.
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I was referencing -- Mr. Chair.
Go ahead, Ms. Lee,

I am sorry.

Page 5, letter -E.

The bottom of the page, letter E, sales

price.

7

That's what I was referencing.
And actually, this whole section follows

8

HUD guidelines.

9

guidelines.

And even our matrix says HUD

So rather than the word criteria,

10

maybe you could say HUD guidelines or something

11

like that.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Because under that one

13

section where resale -- I guess that was the

14

illustration that you were giving us.

15

wasn't a new home, it was one that was,

16

second-tier sale, and you had explained the

17

scenario where the individual, I guess, the

18

mortgage lender, said well, we are not going to

19

agree to

20

MS. LEE:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That it
I guess,

I am sorry, which letter?
Well, that would be F, on

22

page 6, under resale price.

The resale price

23

shall be established by the Department using the

24

following criteria.

25

the guidelines again?

Do you want to go back to
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Oh,

I see.

I am sorry.

I thought you were

2

just asking me about the first, my first

3

concern.

4

On the resale, our concern is -- yeah,

5

if you could use guidelines as well.

6

real concern is what if the price becomes

7

unaffordable before the 25-year limit?

8

the answer is two, two things.

9

it or refinance or do anything with it, number

10

one.

11

relief.

12

has in mind.

13

But our

I guess

They can't sell

Or they could come back to the Council for
I am guessing that's what the Committee

But the more you use guidelines instead

14

of criteria, the easier it is because we can't

15

today anticipate every single twist and turn in

16

life, you know.

17

possible, if you could make it a little more

18

flexible -- flexible by using the word guideline

19

instead of criteria.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So I would say if -- if at all

And Mr. Chair,

I think that

21

was what we heard from some of the testifiers,

22

too, they just need a little bit of flexibility

23

to respond to changing market conditions.

24

have no problem with using guidelines in that

25

area, or whatever wording works best.

So I

Thank

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

1

2

you.
CHAIR MATEO:

3

4

106

Thank you.
2.96.070, residential work-force housing

restrictions, rental units.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair.

Ms. Johnson.
On -- on this one, you know,

8

and I think it was one of the testifiers that

9

raised the issue about unintended consequences

10

of no maintenance,

I guess, on rental units over

11

a period of time.

And so I don't know if staff,

12

maybe in working with Ms. Lee, can maybe look at

13

this section, too, because, you know, if you are

14

doing rental units, and they are to be in

15

perpetuity, you don't want them to decline the

16

point where they're -- I guess there's a -- I

17

don't remember what section it is in, where it

18

says the usable life of the unit has expired.

19

Well, you don't want all of a sudden a

20

deliberate acceleration of the deterioration of

21

the unit.

22

it needs termite treatment just because somebody

23

doesn't want to have those conditions be

24

applicable any longer.

25

Like if it needs bug spraying or if

I don't know.

I would like somebody to
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1

take a look at that in light of the comments

2

that were made by the public.

3

I don't know.

Maybe it is not a

4

reality, but maybe even with our mortgage

5

people -- I guess Mr. Kushi has a comment.

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Kushi.
Yes, Mr. Chair.

Member Johnson,

8

occurred to me that, you know,

9

units,

it's 25 years.

in the for-sale

And this is assumed that

10

they are brand-new units,

11

asked from when,

12

new unit to 25 years.

13

it just

right.

The question

from the construction of the

In this rental provision, it says,

shall

14

be subject to the affordability of this chapter

15

for the life of the unit.

16

to do rental units under Section 2.96.040,

17

rent,

18

units within the Community Plan Area.

19

Now,

if one chooses
for

it just says provide rent -- apartment

So I could have a project in Kihei.

20

could buy an old apartment unit, which has a

21

useful life of ten years or five years, and I

22

will be subject only for five years.

23

So again, you know,

24

consequences.

25

of years.

I

it may -- unintended

So you may want to look at a term
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, and -- and you know,

2

that -- I think Mr. Kushi brings up a good point

3

because the word slum landlord comes to mind.

4

So we don't want to -- we don't want to have

5

somebody just go out and, you know, be able to

6

satisfy the requirements.
Is there any way that staff, maybe with

7

8

working with Mr. Kushi and,

9

could -- could just address that area?

10
11

CHAIR MATEO:

Yeah, we can.

you know,

others,

We -- we can -- we can

have that discussion.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR MATEO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Chair.

Go ahead.
Yeah,

regarding that,

I think

15

that there's some opportunities for Housing and

16

Human Concerns to be involved in this part of it

17

where -- whereby they would require that it be

18

under a management company with certain kinds of

19

criteria or standards.

20

Because we have County properties right

21

now managed by other than the County,

and I -- I

22

point to Hale Mahaolu, as one of them, Luana

23

Gardens, some of these other places where it's

24

basically apartment -- almost apartment style or

25

apartment-style housing, but they very well kept
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

1

2

109

up.
And I know we have a concern where if

3

you don't put the stuff in writing, then you are

4

going to create, you know, the opportunity not

5

to make it livable.

6

In our discussion or when you discuss,

7

the Housing Director, that something be come up

8

that requires, you know, maybe it's on-site

9

management, or management company or something,

And so I think that that -staff and

10

and have some standards in there where if you

11

look at an area that is particularly prone to

12

insect invasion that part of the requirement is

13

that quarterly, the entire building shall be

14

fumigated, or whatever.

15

But to keep it in where we don't have to

16

put it in the ordinance itself, but that we

17

allow the Department to either do it through

18

Administrative Rules or by boilerplate kinds of

19

contracts for management and -- yeah,

20

management of these

21

Because I -- I

22

situations to occur.

23

for

of these rentals.

know we don't want those

And I know if -- if we follow the HCDCH

24

problems that they are having, they are having

25

to spend millions and millions of dollars on
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1

renovating some of these units that have just

2

been trashed by occupants.

3

think that we can avoid that by being thoughtful

4

now and having these mechanism or these tools in

5

place prior to us even looking at some of these

6

rental units.

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR MATEO:

10
11

And you know,

I

Mm-hmm.
Thank you.

Thank you very much.
Mr. Pontanilla.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yeah.

I agree with Member

12

Tavares.

13

rentals in Kahului managed by a non-profit, they

14

are really well kept,

15

most of this management group have zero

16

tolerance.

17

of provision in there to make it such that it

18

doesn't become rundown.

19

CHAIR MATEO:

20
21

You know, when you look at those

And yeah, we should have some kind

Thank you very much.
2.96.080, residential work-force housing

agreement.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

CHAIR MATEO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

and of course, you know,

Mr. Chair.

Go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
I would just add to the end

of the sentence at A -- and I don't know.
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1

can correct me if I am wrong.

2

"residential house force housing policy

3

including" and I would put in "but not limited

4

to," so that if there are other components that,

5

you know, wish to be added in, that we at least

6

allow for that.

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

CHAIR MATEO:

10
11

But where we say

"But not limited to."

Okay.

"But not limited to."

Thank you.

2.96.090, applicant selection process,
homeowner units.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

CHAIR MATEO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair.

Go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
Once again, on this

15

particular section, and because I haven't

16

know, we are just looking at it now.

17

read through the whole thing.

18

that was raised,

19

individuals, both testifiers and mortgage

20

resource people, they were talking about the

21

second tier of qualifiers.

Like in other words,

22

if there was a foreclosure,

for example, and you

23

had somebody that was going in on the next tier,

24

because that individual who originally lived in

25

it couldn't stay in it for whatever reason.

you

I haven't

But the issue

I think, by some of the
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I just want to make sure that somewhere

1

2

within this, that issue can be addressed because

3

if there is this wait list of people,

4

just going straight to the market or whatever,

5

and if staff --

6

MS. REVELS:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

MS. REVELS:

9

instead of

Mr. Chair.
Go ahead, Ms. Revels.
That is addressed already in the policy,

and it is under the same section, here.

Not

10

sure where it is exactly, but that is addressed

11

in here, and I -- I can point out the exact

12

section for you later.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

14

Because I, you know, because I didn't have a

15

chance to just read this quickly.

16

that.

17

CHAIR MATEO:

18
19

I appreciate

Thank you.
Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Revels.

Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

20

Thank you, Chair.

The wait list, you know,

I am assuming

21

that the bankers and the lenders also do have a

22

wait list along with, you know,

23

Will that list be, like, combined, or you know,

24

how do we handle all of the wait lists?

25

CHAIR MATEO:

our Department.

I don't have an answer at this point.
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I'd have to take a look at -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

yeah, we need to take a look at.
CHAIR MATEO:

So you are looking at -- at consistency

between the list that the County would have --

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR MATEO:

8

9

No, it's something that,

Yeah.

-- versus those individuals that go to

lending institutions and prequalify?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

10

STAFF:

11

CHAIR MATEO:

12

MS. REVELS:

Yeah.

Yeah.

Prequalified.

Mr. Chair.
Go ahead, Ms. Revels.
The list that the Department would have

13

in the beginning, that would be then given to a

14

developer when they go to fill a unit, when the

15

developer has sold all their units they have to

16

give the list back to the Department, notifying

17

what status of each person is.

18

didn't qualify, they turned the unit down, or

19

they bought a unit, or they didn't ever respond.

20

That way, as you will see later in here,

Either they

21

people have three chances to either qualify or

22

choose to accept buying a unit.

23

Department can keep track of that as they move

24

down the list to make sure that people get taken

25

off the list that are no longer needed to be on

That way, the
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there.

2

CHAIR MATEO:

We will -- we will --

3

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

4

CHAIR MATEO:

Take a look at that?

Yeah, we will get together, and I am

5

sure you are going to let me know the specific

6

area that -- that you want us to take a look at.

7

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Well, what I am looking at

8

is, yeah, you know, if the wait list comes back

9

on the developer, in the meantime, these people

10

may have other

11

list for other projects that may qualify for

12

another housing development and how do we get

13

those people into the wait list?

14

15

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

you know, people in the wait

We will work with you,

Mr. Pontanilla.

16

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

That's

18

Thank you.

that's

this is an

19

extremely -- this a long

20

that's

21

if you have any specific concerns in this

22

particular area, please touch bases with us as

23

soon as possible.

25

that's really involved.

2.96 -- I'm sorry.

24
MS. LEE:

a long section
So, Members,

Ms. Lee, go ahead.

Mr. Chair, you are right.

This is a very
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1

long and involved section and I am wondering if

2

we can hire Gayle to implement it.
(Laughter.)

3

ALL:

4

CHAIR MATEO:

You mean as a -- as a Deputy, a Deputy?

5

Second Deputy?

6

Thank you, Ms. Lee.

There you go.

I know.

2.96.100, applicant selection process

7
8

Okay.

for rental units.

9

2.96.120, rules.

10

Ms. Lee?

11

2.96.130, property assessment value.

12

2.96.140,

13

Mr. Kushi.

14

MR. KUSHI:

(Laughter.) Okay.

incentives.

Yes, Mr. Chair.

In addition to what

15

Mr. Arakawa, as the Director of Public Works,

16

has stated,

17

this ex -- expediting the issuance of these

18

permits versus expediting a decision on the

19

issuance of these permits.

20

I

I am kind of concerned about

My concern is that 60 days in the

21

comparative is a very, very short time.

22

you are considering review of not only Public

23

Works but Water, this will not happen.

24
25

And if

But again, this -- this section really
states, when -- when I read it, is that 60 days
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1

comes and goes, the permit shall be issued.

2

know,

3

qualify,

4

there's no water systems, or the buildings are

5

not up to Code,

6

permits are issued.

You

regardless of if the project does not

7

if there's substandard roads,

or if

it mandates that the -- the

So I would suggest that the Committee or

8

Committee staff, with Public Works,

look at

9

this, and -- and if -- if deemed, you know,

10

slightly less harsher remedy would be -- or

11

provision would be that within 60 days,

12

decision on whether or not a permit will be

13

issued will be -- will be made.

14

whatever reason, the decision -- at the end of

15

60 days,

16

denied, and then they either start over again,

17

or they appeal the Director's decision to the

18

BVA.

19

permits for substandard projects.

a

And for

if no decision is made, the permits are

Otherwise, you, by default, may be issuing

20

But again, these are the concerns that

21

the departments work -- work in and out on a

22

day-to-day basis.

23
24
25

a

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Point well taken.

Thank you

very much.
Any -- Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah.

And you know,

I guess

2

"denied" sound like such a harsh thing because

3

you are trying to be an advocate for allowing

4

housing to be built, but I think we have seen

5

how Plan Review Waiver works, too.
So it's one of my concerns that I -- I

6
7

don't want something substandard.

8

could even insert language that if at any time

9

it's found -- even in -- even when agencies

And maybe we

10

review, you know what, sometimes they miss

11

things.

12

protection in there, particularly for the people

13

that will be living in the units, that there is

14

compliance with all the County Codes and

15

Regulations.

16

just have -- even if it's fire protection that's

17

required or fire flow,

18

catch it, that there is some callback mechanism

19

that if -- if a Department didn't -- didn't

20

catch it, it doesn't get an automatic pass.

21

And so we, I think,

should put a

That -- in other words, you can't

and maybe somebody didn't

That -- my assumption is that whatever

22

is being done and built should be up to the

23

County Codes and Standards.

24

inserting that language in there, the

25

"notwithstanding," whatever, you know.

And if it evens
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Mr. Wordsmith over there can do it.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you.

3

Members, any additions?

4

That -- that's it for our walking

5

through it.

The other sections are just areas

6

that references the repeal of specific sections.
As a -- as a reminder, Members, we are

7

8

going to be working on adjusting and revising

9

the -- the draft, again.

And in about a week,

10

we should be able to come up with a revised

11

copy.

12

you,

13

you to please take the time to go over it kind

14

of thoroughly.

15

We will be forwarding it to -- to all of
and I am going ask if you

On March 2nd,

you know,

for

I would like to come up

16

with the Members and being able to work on

17

consensus with the policy itself, so we are able

18

to forward this to the Planning Commission.

19

And -- and as aside, Mr. Kushi, because

20

it is the Chair's intent to forward this to the

21

Planning Commission,

22

would be required to do a resolution,

23

we would need to just draft a letter to the

24

resolution.

25

this -- you know, suggest to me at this point,

I am not sure whether I
or whether

Can you please let me know at
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1

whether -- which would be required, the

2

resolution because of our requirement, or simply

3

a letter forwarded to them?

4
5

MR. KUSHI:

writing.

6

CHAIR MATEO:

7

MR. KUSHI:

8

9

Yes, Mr. Chair.
As you know,

I will answer that in
I know owe you.

Yeah.
But to speed things up, the answer is no,

you don't need a resolution.
CHAIR MATEO:

10

Thank you very much, Mr. Kushi.
So, Members, again,

I -- I ask your

11

your indulgence.

12

And if, you know, you have need to discuss any

13

specific area with me,

14

available, as well as staff.

15

move this on before we get into the Budget

16

period, and as the Planning Director has

17

indicated to us, once we move this to the

18

Planning Commission, he will assist us in

19

seeing that this -- this comes back to us with

20

the Planning Commission's response and comments

21

immediately following Budget, so more or less on

22

target.

23
24
25

March 2nd is the Chair's goal.

I am more than happy and
The intent is to

in

So, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yeah,

just a question.

one of the testifier's, if, let's say, a
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1

development is being built for affordables, all

2

the median income levels, will that project be

3

governed with this new ordinance that we have?

4

CHAIR MATEO:

And the percent of -- percent of

5

affordables?

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

the medium income level,

8

CHAIR MATEO:

9

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

10

Well, would be basically in

CHAIR MATEO:

All?
Yeah, the total project.

All developments would be, all

11

developments would be.

12

be.

13

I guess 160 and below.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

All developments would

Okay.

So they wouldn't be

14

governed like, say,

15

100 and 120; another 10 percent, higher than

16

that?

17

CHAIR MATEO:

10 percent,

80; 10 percent

I don't think I understand the

18

question, Mr. Pontanilla.

19

any -- any --

20

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

21

CHAIR MATEO:

A development

Yeah, that's --

Any housing development would be --

22

would need to abide by the existing policy.

23

the existing policy is specific enough in

24

breaking down the requirements by percentage

25

by percent.

So yes, there would be -- they
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would need to comply with this policy.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

So all of the developments

3

like, say, if for a -- for a

4

come by, and I develop 100 lots within the

5

medium income level for affordable --

6

affordability.

7

ordinance?

8
9
10
11
12

CHAIR MATEO:

Your whole -- your entire project will

be based on the income, the median income
levels.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

14

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

CHAIR MATEO:

The different income -Yeah, but no higher than 160.

Then that would be considered a -- a

total

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR MATEO:

20

The different income levels,

yeah.
CHAIR MATEO:

19

I

Am I required to meet this

13

16

for example,

Affordable housing.

-- a total affordable project.

So if

it is a total affordable project, my staff -MS. REVELS:

The way the ordinance is written now,

21

they would have to comply with the 40 percent

22

low income, 40 percent moderate, 20 percent

23

above moderate.

24

written now allows the Director to give an

25

exemption, so if they wanted to do a different

But the way the policy is

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HHS 2/16/06

122

1

breakdown, they would have to speak with

2

Ms. Lee.

3

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

4

CHAIR MATEO:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

Okay.

Thank you.

Members -- Ms. Tavares, go ahead.
Yeah, thank you.

I think it would be helpful to us to

7

have a

a graph, a chart -- not a graph.

8

chart of the affordable range and the

9

requirement as we go into this.

I mean,

A

I have

10

to look in two different places to see where I

11

could find this, but I am not clear -- and I

12

will talk with staff -- on the -- on the

13

homeowner units, you know,

14

40 percent at low,

15

20 percent at above moderate.

16

from 100 percent of median income and higher.

17

Right?

18

it talks about

40 percent at moderate, and
So that's only

Then you go to the residential part, and

19

the percentage -- I am not sure what the

20

percentage is because it says one-third,

21

one-third, and one-third.

22

is -- is that?

23

rental part?
Okay.

So one-third of what

And where can I see that in the

24

CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Is there --
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It was one-third of the required units.

2

So if you are doing a 100-unit development, you

3

are required to provide 30.

4

be ten units, one-third would be ten units.

So one-third would

The reason so it's not in a percentage,

5

6

was because one-third doesn't break down evenly.

7

We could have said 33.3333 percent, but --

8

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But you have got -- you have

got the percentage in the ownership part, right?

10

40 percent of the units, and 40 percent of the

11

units, and 40 percent.

12

does it say what the first number is before we

13

get to these percentages and fractions?

14

percent of the total units?

15

numbers we are working at?

16

MS. REVELS:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

Where does the -- where

Thirty

Is that what the

Thirty percent of the total, yes.
And where is that in this

ordinance?

19

MS. REVELS:

It is on 040.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MS. REVELS:

It's page 4.

Page 4.

So A would be offer for sale,

22

30 percent; B is offered for rent, 30 percent;

23

and C is the in lieu, which is also 30 percent.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

where it is.

So in that first

that's
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So in the first sentence -- so I think

2

it would be helpful if we had a chart that

3

showed those, you know,

4

if possible.

And I know we are going to be discussing

5

this finally.

6

I have a real problem with this, a real problem.

7

And if we want to send it like this to the

8

Planning Commission and get their feedback,

9

not going to give up on this issue about the

10
11

As you might suspect, Mr. Chair,

I am

percentage of affordable.
So unfortunately, all of the developers

12

have left.

13

letter that of the last so many years, how many

14

projects have you built, how many units have you

15

created, and how many of those units that you

16

created voluntarily were affordable?

17

But maybe, you know,

I can send a

I keep hearing that the market is going

18

to correct itself.

19

market is now?

20

over time.

21

going to end up leaving because they can't find

22

affordable housing.

23

right mind is going to build affordable housing

24

when they can build high-end housing?

25

Well, you know what the

Yeah,

it will correct itself

But in the meantime, our people are

And what developer in their

And there are a couple of developers in
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1

their wrong minds,

2

Some are in their right mind, some are in their

3

left mind.

4

so -- or in their left mind.

But, you know, we really have to look at

5

this affordabi1ity range and the percentage

6

because, in effect, we are saying it is okay to

7

build 70 percent -- 70 out of 100 homes can be

8

market value.

9

reach.

10

Market today is what?

Out of

Out of sight.
So I think the reason that you put in to

11

your ordinance that we would revisit this is so

12

that we can adjust this ordinance according to

13

what is happening in our community at that

14

particular time.

15

a very concerted effort to get affordable

16

housing out there, work-force housing I am

17

talking about.

18

In this point in time, we need

And perhaps In the next iteration of

19

this -- I don't expect us to do it all at once,

20

but we really do need to separate out the 100 --

21

80 percent and below -- the special needs

22

housing needs to be separated out of the

23

affordable housing that we are talking about now

24

because that special needs housing category is

25

the one that is going to depend very heavily on
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1

subsidies.

2

with the County or the government, State,

3

Federal, and County, because we are addressing

4

special needs in our community for which we

5

have -- are all responsible for,

6

developer.

7

And the subsidies should be shared

not just the

So I am very willing to give and take in

8

this little scenario here, but what I hope to

9

accomplish is that we are getting work-force

10

housing to the people who need it,

11

And when I say now, now is between now and seven

12

years from now or five years from now.

13

yeah, there are some projects coming on line

14

here, but you know, all those projects turned

15

away -- hundreds of people, hundreds.

16

is that pent-up demand,

17

don't have to guess.

18

the sign-ups.

19

this road over here to sign up for what I

20

considered market-priced homes, not affordable

21

homes.

22

for sure.

like, now.

And

So there

I mean, we

Just ask the guys who did

How many people were lined up on

So I am not going to give up on this

23

part of it, but I know that we want to send

24

something out to the Planning Commissions, and

25

maybe they will come up with some other
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1

recommendations also.

2

is not satisfactory for our community, to have a

3

30 percent requirement.

4

But this -- this, to me,

And I note, with interest, that out of

5

my proposal that was a requirement of

6

80 percent,

I moved it to the 160 percent of HUD

7

guideline.

Well, they took that part of it, but

8

they didn't take the other part.

9

got 160 percent in here now.

That's how we

Oh, the percentage

10

I guess moved from 25 percent to 30 percent.

11

You know, big deal.

12

But we are not solving the problem that

13

we need to solve or -- not problem -- the

14

condition that exists now.

15

other things that are coming up, we are going to

16

hear more about all these other conditions.

17

heard about it last night.

18

Just as all of the

We

And maybe I sound grouchy today, but I

19

was at that hearing last night in Paia, and

20

listening to what it -- what I feel is the

21

frustration of the people.

22

this, the housing issue, the infrastructure

23

issues.

24

attacking some of these really difficult

25

problems or difficult challenges.

So you know,

And it's things like

I am glad that we are
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So I am sorry I got off on my little

2

soapbox, but I

3

am not done with my 80 percent of housing being

4

affordable.

5

CHAIR MATEO:

6

just wanted people to know that I

Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Tavares.
And Ms. Tavares, your comments of you

7

have

8

I -- I am assuming that your major problem with

9

the policy is specifically that component --

you have major problems with the policy,

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR MATEO:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

percentages.

14

15

CHAIR MATEO:

-- and not the policy in its entirety?
Oh, no,

just that,

just the

That's all.

Thank you very much.

Thank you very

much.
Yeah, Ms. Johnson.

16
17

That.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I would concur because I

18

think that maybe what we could do,

in this

19

particular area,

20

Ms. Tavares is speaking about,

21

it goes up to 180 percent or 200 percent, but

22

have this tiered middle income,

23

section.

24

know -- you finish at that one bracket, even if

25

it is 160 percent, and then it goes to

in just this one area that
is have,

even if

I guess,

Because otherwise, it's just, you
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megabucks.

2

That's not right, and you know, people

3

are not getting the housing that they deserve.

4

So you know, yeah, it's nice to build

5

multi-million-dollar homes, but, you know,

6

you drive out your work force because you are

7

not providing any housing for them or anything

8

meaningful, you know, then it's then it's not

9

going to be very pleasant for anyone.

10

So I -- I, too,

if

share that concern with

11

this area, and perhaps maybe we could, in that

12

one area, have two alternatives that they might

13

consider.

14

you.

15

CHAIR MATEO:

Just in that one area alone.

Thank you.

16

Members, any additional comments?

17

Ms. Tavares.

18

Thank

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Just one little note.

Remind

19

ourselves, actually, that when I submitted my

20

chart on the -- what I was proposing, it was at

21

160 percent of median income and below would be

22

addressed with 80 percent of the housing.

23

on the chart,

24

the door open for negotiations, and I think we

25

can negotiate because I think,

I went to 200 percent.

But

So I left

like we have
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1

mentioned before, our community is made up of a

2

very broad and diverse section of people,

3

economically, culturally -- I mean, everything.

4

But if we don't put a housing policy in that

5

helps to support our diversity, we are going to

6

become very lopsided.

7

And this is one way that we can ensure

8

that our residents, our current workforce, will

9

have a place to live, and can work here and

10

their families can work here.
I wish we could put in a requirement

11
12

that they be a resident of the State of Hawaii

13

at least for three years.

14

those kind of requirements, but I understand we

15

can't.

16

I wish we could do

Or if we say we are doing workforce

17

housing, if we could say you have to show

18

evidence that you are actually working in the

19

County of Maui.

20

I mean,

21

our work force?

22

don't want to discourage people from coming here

23

that are going to join our wok force,

24

are short allover the place, engineers,

25

teachers, policeman,

at what point do we take care of
At the same time, you know, we

firemen,

because we

wherever, you

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

HH3 2/16/06

1

know, we are short on our basic services.

2
3

30 it's -- it's a real concern for me,
and I think it is for a whole lot of us here.

4

5

131

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Tavares.

6

Members, any announcements?

7

Ms. Johnson's -- Ms. Johnson's meeting this

8

afternoon at 1:30, Parks, yeah.

9

Other than

With that, thank you very much for your

10

participation this morning, Members.

11

forward to our March 2nd meeting, when we are

12

going start jumping right into the policy itself

13

and start addressing some of our concerns prior

14

to sending it to the Planning Commission.

15

Thank you all very much.

I look

The Housing

16

and Human Concerns meeting for February 16th,

17

2006, is adjourned.

18

ADJOURN:

(Gavel. )

12:06 p.m.
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